E-TENDER DOCUMENT

FOR

E-Tender for Supply of Pharmaceutical products, Surgical Consumables and Dental items for onward supplies to Foreign Country

Tender No: HLL/SD/RBD/2023-24/TENDER/22 Dt: 08.12.2023

E - Tendering



HLL Lifecare Limited

(A Govt. Of India Enterprise)
CIN: U25193KL1966GOI002621
HLL Bhavan, Poojappura,
Thiruvananthapuram -695012
Kerala, India
Tel: 0471 2775500, 0471 2350959
(EXTN - 606 /531)

Website - www.lifecarehll.com





CONTENTS

Titles	Page No.
Notice Inviting Tender (NIT)	2-3
General Instruction to Bidder (GIB)	4-8
Instruction To Bidder (ITB)	9-39
General Conditions of Contract (GCC)	40-43
Special Conditions of Contract (SCC)	44
Annexure – 01, Self Declaration	45
Annexure – 02, Bid Form	46
Annexure – 03, Undertaking letter for replacement of market complaint goods	47
Annexure – 04, Product List	48-55
Annexure – 05, Packing Specification	56
Annexure – 06, Manufacturer's Authorization Form	57
Annexure - 07, List of Quoted Products	58
Annexure – 08, Category details of Organization	59
Annexure - 09 Indemnity Certificate	60
Annexure - 10 Performance Bank Guarantee Format	61
Annexure - 11 Check list	62
Annexure - 12 Self Declaration – Compliance to Rule 144 (xi) of the GFR,2017	63
Annexure - 13 Technical Specification Compliance Sheet	64
Annexure – 14 Self Declaration – Make In India Preference	65
Annexure – 15 Pre Contract Integrity Pact	66-71
Annexure – 16 FALL CLAUSE DECLARATION	72





HLL LIFECARE LIMITED

(A Government of India Enterprise)
Sourcing Division
Corporate Head Office, Poojappura.P.O,
Thiruvananthapuram – 695012, Kerala, India
Tel: 0471 2775500, 0471 2350959 (EXTN – 606 /531)

NOTICE INVITING TENDER (NIT)

IFB No: HLL/SD/RBD/2023-24/TENDER/22

08.12.2023

HLL Lifecare Limited (HLL), a Government of India Enterprise, invites an e-tender from eligible, competent and experienced parties who are capable of executing the following item/work meeting the requirements as per our tender.

SI No	Particulars	Description		
1	Name of Item/Work	Tender for Supply of Pharmaceutical products, Surgical Consumables and Dental items for onward supplies to Foreign Country		
2	Location of Delivery/Work	HLL Lifecare Ltd , SCO 8,9,10,11, The Palm, Manohar Singh Complex , Vill Mullanpur, SAS Nagar, Mohali, Punjab. GSTIN: 03AAACH5598K1Z9 DLNo. PB-SA3-151170, PB-SA3-151171		
3	Brief description of Item/Work	Tender for Supply of Pharmaceutical products, Surgical Consumables and Dental items for onward supplies to Foreign Country		
4	Bid Security/EMD	Rs.2,00,000.00		
5	Bid submission fee/Tender fee	Rs.1,500.00		
6	Period of completion	14 days from the date of the Letter of Inten /Notification of Award/ Purchase order, failing which the POs will stand Cancelled.		
7	Price Validity	180 days from the date of opening of bid		
8	Eligibility criteria for Bidders	As per Tender document		
	HLL A/c Details for payment of Tender Fees and EMD (Payment mode: NEFT/RTGS)	Name of Bank: HDFC BANK A/c number: 00630330000605 IFSC Code: HDFC0000063 Branch name: Vazhuthacaud, Thiruvananthapuram		
10	Last date and time for online submission of online bids	11-12-2023 at 15:00 hrs		
1 1	Date and time of opening of e- tender	12-12-2023 at 15:00 hrs		
12	Address for Communication at HLL regarding the tender	Associate Vice President (SD) Sourcing Division HLL Lifecare Limited Corporate & Regd. Office HLL Bhavan, Poojappura, Thiruvananthapuram-695012 E-mail: sdrbdsouth@lifecarehll.com		





एचएलएल लाइफ़केयर लिमिटेड

(भारत सरकार का उद्यम) सोर्सिंग प्रभाग कॉर्पोरेट मुख्यालय, पूजप्पुरा.पी.ओ.,

तिरुवनंतपुरम - 695012, केरल, भारत

दूरभाष: 0471 2775500, 0471 2350959 (एक्स्ट - 606/531)

निविदा आमंत्रण सूचना (एनआईटी)

आईएफबी संख्या: एचएलएल/एसडी/आरबीडी/2023-24/निविदा/22

08.12.2023

एचएलएल लाइफकेयर लिमिटेड (एचएलएल), भारत सरकार का उद्यम, योग्य, सक्षम और अनुभवी पार्टियों से एक ई-निविदा आमंत्रित करता है, जो हमारी निविदा के अनुसार आवश्यकताओं को पूरा करने के लिए निम्नलिखित मद/कार्य को निष्पादित करने में सक्षम हैं।

क्र.सं.	ब्यौरा	विवरण
1	मद/कार्य का नाम	Tender for Supply of Pharmaceutical products, Surgical Consumables and Dental items for onward supplies to Foreign Country
2	सुपुर्दगी/कार्य का स्थान	HLL Lifecare Ltd , SCO 8,9,10,11, The Palm, Manohar Singh Complex , Vill Mullanpur, SAS Nagar, Mohali, Punjab. GSTIN: 03AAACH5598K1Z9 DLNo. PB-SA3-151170, PB-SA3-151171
3	मद/कार्य का संक्षिप्त विवरण	Tender for Supply of Pharmaceutical products, Surgical Consumables and Dental items for onward supplies to Foreign Country
4	बोली प्रतिभूति/ईएमडी	Rs.2,00,000.00
5	बोली प्रस्तुतीकरण शुल्क / निविदा शुल्क	Rs.1,500.00
6	पूरा करने की अवधि	14 days from the date of the Letter of Intent /Notification of Award/ Purchase order, failing which the POs will stand Cancelled.
	मूल्य वैधता	180 days from the date of opening of bid
8	बोलीदाताओं के लिए पात्रता मानदंड	As per Tender document
	निविदा शुल्क और ईएमडी के भुगतान के लिए एचएलएल खाते का विवरण (भुगतान मोड: एनईएफटी/आरटीजीएस)	Name of Bank: HDFC BANK A/c number: 00630330000605 IFSC Code: HDFC0000063 Branch name: Vazhuthacaud, Thiruvananthapuram
	ऑनलाइन बोलियों के ऑनलाइन प्रस्तुतीकरण की अंतिम तारीख और समय	11-12-2023 at 15:00 hrs
11	ई-निविदा खोलने की तिथि और समय	12-12-2023 at 15:00 hrs
12	एचएलएल में निविदा के संबंध में पत्र व्यवहार के लिए पता	Associate Vice President (SD) Sourcing Division HLL Lifecare Limited Corporate & Regd. Office HLL Bhavan, Poojappura, Thiruvananthapuram-695012 E-mail: sdrbdsouth@lifecarehll.com





GENERAL INSTRUCTIONS TO BIDDERS

- **1.** This tender is an e-Tender and is being published online in Government eProcurement portal, https://etenders.gov.in/eprocure/app
- 2. Bid documents including the Bill of Quantities (BoQ) can be downloaded free of cost from the Central Public Procurement Portal of Government of India (e-portal). All Corrigendum/extension regarding this e-tender shall be uploaded on this website i.e. https://etenders.gov.in/eprocure/app.
- **3.** The tender and its corrigendum/extension will also be published in our company website, URL address: http://www.lifecarehll.com/tender.
- **4.** The tendering process is done online only at Government eProcurement portal (URL address: https://etenders.gov.in/eprocure/app). Aspiring bidders may download and go through the tender document.
- **5.** All bid documents are to be submitted online only and in the designated cover(s)/envelope(s) on the Government eProcurement website. Tenders/bids shall be accepted only through online mode on the Government eProcurement website and no manual submission of the same shall be entertained. Late tenders will not be accepted.
- **6.** The complete bidding process is online. Bidders should be in possession of valid Digital Signature Certificate (DSC) of class II or above for online submission of bids. Prior to bidding DSC need to be registered on the website mentioned above. If the envelope is not digitally signed & encrypted the Purchaser shall not accept such open Bids for evaluation purpose and shall be treated as non-responsive and shall be rejected.
- 7. Bidders are advised to go through "Bidder Manual Kit", "System Settings" & "FAQ" links available on the login page of the e-Tender portal for guidelines, procedures & system requirements. In case of any technical difficulty, Bidders may contact the help desk numbers & email ids mentioned at the e-tender portal.
- **8.** Bidders are advised to visit CPPP website https://etenders.gov.in regularly to keep themselves updated, for any changes/modifications/any corrigendum in the Tender Enquiry Document.
- **9.** The bidders are required to submit soft copies of their bids electronically on the CPP Portal, using valid Digital Signature Certificates. The instructions given below are meant to assist the bidders in registering on the CPP Portal, prepare their bids in accordance with the requirements and submitting their bids online on the Government eProcurement Portal.
 - 9.1 Registration
 - a) Bidders are required to register in the Government e-procurement portal, obtain 'Login ID' & 'Password' and go through the instructions available in the Home page after log in to the CPP Portal (URL: https://etenders.gov.in/eprocure/app), by clicking on the link "Online bidder Enrolment" on the CPP Portal which is free of charge.
 - b) As part of the enrolment process, the bidders will be required to choose a unique user name and assign a password for their accounts.
 - c) Bidders are advised to register their valid email address and mobile numbers as part of the registration process. These would be used for any communication from the CPP Portal.
 - d) They should also obtain Digital Signature Certificate (DSC) in parallel which is essentially required for submission of their application. The process normally takes 03 days' time. The bidders are required to have Class II or above digital certificate or above with both signing and encryption from the authorized digital signature Issuance Company. Please refer online portal i.e. https://etenders.gov.in/eprocure/app for more details.





- e) Upon enrolment, the bidders will be required to register their valid Digital Signature Certificate (Class II or above Certificates with signing key usage) issued by any Certifying Authority recognized by CCA India (e.g. Sify /nCode / eMudhra etc.), with their profile.
- f) Bidder then logs in to the site through the secured log-in by entering their user ID/password and the password of the DSC / e-Token.
- g) The Bidder intending to participate in the bid is required to register in the e-tenders portal using his/her Login ID and attach his/her valid Digital Signature Certificate (DSC) to his/her unique Login ID. He/She have to submit the relevant information as asked for about the firm/contractor. The bidders, who submit their bids for this tender after digitally signing using their Digital Signature Certificate (DSC), accept that they have clearly understood and agreed the terms and conditions including all the Forms/Annexure of this tender.
- h) Only those bidders having a valid and active registration, on the date of bid submission, shall submit bids online on the e-procurement portal.
- Only one valid DSC should be registered by a bidder. Please note that the bidders are responsible to ensure that they do not lend their DSC's to others which may lead to misuse.
- j) Ineligible bidder or bidders who do not possess valid & active registration, on the date of bid submission, are strictly advised to refrain themselves from participating in this tender.

9.2 Searching for Tender Documents

- a) There are various search options built in the CPP Portal, to facilitate bidders to search active tenders by several parameters. These parameters could include Tender ID, Organization Name, Form of Contract, Location, Date, Value etc. There is also an option of advanced search for tenders, wherein the bidders may combine a number of search parameters such as Organization
- b) Once the bidders have selected the tenders they are interested in, they may download the required documents/tender schedules. These tenders can be moved to the respective 'My Tenders' folder. This would enable the CPP Portal to intimate the bidders through SMS/ email in case there is any corrigendum issued to the tender document.
- c) The bidder should make a note of the unique Tender ID assigned to each tender, in case they want to obtain any clarification/help from the Helpdesk

9.3 Preparation of Bid

- a) Bidder should take into account any corrigendum published on the tender document before submitting their bids.
- b) Please go through the tender document carefully to understand the documents required to be submitted as part of the bid. Please note the number of covers in which the bid documents have to be submitted, the number of documents - including the names and content of each of the document that need to be submitted. Any deviations from these may lead to rejection of the bid.
- c) Bidder, in advance, should get ready the bid documents to be submitted as indicated in the tender document / schedule and generally, they can be in PDF / XLS / RAR /DWF/JPG formats. Bid documents may be scanned with 100 dpi with black and white option which helps in reducing size of the scanned document.
- d) To avoid the time and effort required in uploading the same set of standard documents which are required to be submitted as a part of every bid, a provision of uploading such standard documents (e.g. PAN card copy, annual reports, auditor certificates etc.) has been





provided to the bidders. Bidders can use "My Space" or "Other Important Documents" area available to them to upload such documents. These documents may be directly submitted from the "My Space" area while submitting a bid, and need not be uploaded again and again. This will lead to a reduction in the time required for bid submission process.

- e) Note: My Documents space is only a repository given to the Bidders to ease the uploading process. If Bidder has uploaded his Documents in My Documents space, this does not automatically ensure these Documents being part of Technical Bid.
- **10.** More information useful for submitting online bids on the CPP Portal may be obtained at https://etenders.gov.in/eprocure/app
- **11.** Tenderer are required to upload the digitally signed file of scanned documents. Bid documents may be scanned with 100 dpi with black and white option which helps in reducing size of the scanned document. Uploading application in location other than specified above shall not be considered. Hard copy of application shall not be entertained.
- **12.** Any queries relating to the process of online bid submission or queries relating to CPP Portal in general may be directed to the 24x7 CPP Portal Helpdesk. The 24x7 Help Desk details are as below: -

For any technical related queries please call at 24 x 7 Help Desk Number: 0120-4001 062, 0120-4001 002, 0120-4001 005, 0120-6277 787

Note:- International Bidders are requested to prefix +91 as country code

E-Mail Support: For any Issues or Clarifications relating to the published tenders, bidders are requested to contact the respective Tender Inviting Authority

Technical - support-eproc@nic.in, Policy Related - cppp-doe@nic.in

- **13.** Bidders are requested to kindly mention the URL of the portal and Tender ID in the subject while emailing any issue along with the contact details.
- **14.** Any queries relating to the tender document and the terms and conditions contained therein should be addressed to the Tender Inviting Authority for a tender or the relevant contact person indicated in the tender. Address for communication and place of opening of bids:

Associate Vice President (SD) Sourcing Division HLL Lifecare Limited Corporate & Regd. Office HLL Bhavan, Poojappura, Thiruvananthapuram-695012

- **15.** E-mail: sdrbdsouth@lifecarehll.com The bids shall be opened online at the **Office of the Associate Vice President (SD)** in the presence of the Bidders/their authorized representatives who wish to attend at the above address. If the tender opening date happens to be on a holiday or non-working day due to any other valid reason, the tender opening process will be done on the next working day at same time and place.
- **16.** More details can be had from the Office of the Associate Vice President (SD) during working hours. The Tender Inviting Authority shall not be responsible for any failure, malfunction or breakdown of the electronic system while downloading or uploading the documents by the Bidder during the e-procurement process.
- **17.** A firm/bidder shall submit only one bid in the same bidding process. A Bidder (either as a firm or as an individual or as a partner of a firm) who submits or participates in more than one bid will cause all the proposals in which the Bidder has participated to be disqualified.





18. Online Tender Process:

The tender process shall consist of the following stages:

- i. Downloading of tender document: Tender document will be available for free download on Government e-procurement portal (URL: https://etenders.gov.in/eprocure/app).
- ii. Pre-bid meeting: Not Applicable for this tender
- iii. Publishing of Corrigendum: All corrigenda shall be published on Government e-procurement portal (URL: https://etenders.gov.in/eprocure/app) and HLL website (URL address: http://www.lifecarehll.com/tender) and shall not be available elsewhere.
- iv. Bid submission: Bidders have to submit their bids along with supporting documents to support their eligibility, as required in this tender document on Government e-procurement portal. No manual submission of bid is allowed and manual bids shall not be accepted under any circumstances.
- v. Opening of Technical Bid and Bidder short-listing: The technical bids will be opened, evaluated and shortlisted as per the eligibility and technical qualifications. All documents in support of technical qualifications shall be submitted (online). Failure to submit the documents online will attract disqualification. Bids shortlisted by this process will be taken up for opening the financial bid.
- vi. Opening of Financial Bids: Bids of the qualified bidders shall only be considered for opening and evaluation of the financial bid on the date and time mentioned in critical date's section.

19. Tender Processing Fees and Bid Security (EMD):

Tender fee (Non-refundable) and EMD as per the tender conditions shall be paid separately, thru RTGS/NEFT transfer in the following HLL A/c details:

 Name of Bank
 :
 HDFC BANK

 A/c number
 :
 00630330000605

 IFSC Code
 :
 HDFC0000063

Branch name : VAZHUTHACAUD, Thiruvananthapuram

Document of the above transactions (UTR NUMBER and DATE OF UTR) completed successfully by the bidder, shall be uploaded at the locations separately while submitting the bids online.

Note: Any transaction charges levied while using any of the above modes of payment has to be borne by the bidder. The supplier / contractor's bid will be evaluated only if payment is effective on the date and time of bid opening.

- **20.** HLL Lifecare Limited does not bind themselves to accept the lowest or any bid or to give any reasons for their decisions which shall be final and binding on the bidders.
- **21.** HLL Lifecare Limited reserves to themselves the right of accepting the whole or any part of the tender and bidder shall be bound to perform the same at his quoted rates.
- **22.** In case, it is found during the evaluation or at any time before placing of PO or after its execution and during the period of subsistence thereof, that one or more of the eligibility conditions have not been met by the bidder or the applicant has made material misrepresentation or has given any materially incorrect or false information, appropriate legal/penal etc., action shall be taken by HLL Lifecare as deemed fit.
- **23.** Conditional bids and bids not uploaded with appropriate/desired documents may be rejected out rightly and decision of HLL Lifecare Limited in this regard shall be final and binding.
- **24.** The technical bids should be uploaded as per the requirements of NIT and should not contain price information otherwise the bid will be rejected.





- **25.** HLL Lifecare Limited Ltd. reserves the right to verify the claims made by the bidders and to carry out the capability assessment of the bidders and the HLL Lifecare Limited's decision shall be final in this regard.
- 26. Submission Process:

For submission of bids, all interested bidders have to register online as explained above in this document. After registration, bidders shall submit their Technical bid and Financial bid online on Government e-procurement portal (URL: https://etenders.gov.in/eprocure/app).

Note:- It is necessary to click on "Freeze bid" link / icon to complete the process of bid submission otherwise the bid will not get submitted online and the same shall not be available for viewing/ opening during bid opening process.

ASSOCIATE VICE PRESIDENT (SD)





INSTRUCTIONS TO THE BIDDERS (ITB)

Section 1

I. COMPANY BACKGROUND:

HLL Lifecare Limited (HLL) is a public sector undertaking under the administrative control of the Ministry of Health & Family Welfare, Government of India. HLL's purpose of business is to provide quality healthcare products and services at affordable rates. In its quest to become a comprehensive healthcare solutions provider, HLL had diversified into hospital products and healthcare services, while nurturing its core business of providing quality contraceptives. HLL Vending Business Division is offering solution for retailing and making available range of HLL's quality healthcare products / Sanitary Napkins / Condoms etc., products through state-of-art Vending machines. HLL has also forayed into the Service sectors of Healthcare Diagnostics and Pharmaceutical retail business for more than 10 years.

TENDER DETAILS

HLL Lifecare Limited (HLL), a Government of India Enterprise, invites online bids from the eligible, competent and experienced Suppliers/Dealers/Manufacturers for:

- a) Tender for Supply of Pharmaceutical products, Surgical Consumables and Dental items for onward supplies to Foreign Country as per the below said items. Supplies to be effected and deliveries to be made to HLL Punjab Depot.
- Supply to be made on Door delivery basis to our warehouse at HLL Lifecare Limited, Sco 8,
 9, 10, 11, The Palm, Manohar Singh Complex, Vill Mullanpur, SAS Nagar, Mohali, Punjab.
 GST No. 03AAACH5598K1Z9, DL No. PB-SA3-151170, PB-SA3-151171
- c) The total quantity mentioned is only an indicative quantity and may change depending on actual requirement.
- d) Suppliers must ensure strict compliance to all statutory regulations, quality standards and packing material specifications (as applicable) detailed in Annexure 5

II. Product List

SL. No	Product Description	иом	Quantity	Category
	Pharma Items			
1	Acetylsalicylic acid (Aspirin) 75 mg Tab	Tab	22,50,918	Category 1
2	Allopurinol 300 mg tablet (USP / BP / EP	Tab	1,03,957	Category 1
3	Amitriptyline 25 mg tablet	Tab	45,500	Category 1
4	Amlodipine 5 mg Tablets	Tab	19,00,000	Category 1
5	Amox + Clav acid 250mg+62.5mg/5 ml pd.os	Bottle	9,500	Category 1
6	Amoxicillin, 250mg/5ml, Oral Suspension	Bottle	10,000	Category 1
7	Amoxicillin+ Clavulanic acid; 500+125 mg	Tab	2,49,568	Category 1
8	Amoxycillin 500mg, capsules (USP / BP /	Tab	2,21,162	Category 1
9	Azithromycin 200mg/5ml Powder for Oral	Bottle	4,000	Category 1
10	Azithromycin 250mg capsule/Tablet (USP /	Tab	40,000	Category 1
11	Beclomethasone, 50mcg/dose	Can	9,100	Category 1
12	Benzyl benzoate application 25% W/V (USP	Bottle	2,053	Category 1





SL. No	Product Description	UOM	Quantity	Category
13	Betamethasone valerate cream equivalent 0.1% 20gm	Tube	44,939	Category 1
14	Bisoprolol 5 mg tablet (BP)	Tab	11,62,000	Category 1
15	Levonorgestrel 0.03 mg tablets contraceptive	CY/ trips	3,500	Category 1
16	Calamine lotion 15% (USP / BP / EP) tigh	Bottle	2,000	Category 1
17	Carbamazepine 200mg Tablet, USP/EP/BP	Tab	6,41,304	Category 1
18	Cefuroxime 500 mg Tablet	Tab	59,296	Category 1
19	Cephalexin 500 mg Capsule	Tab	1,05,000	Category 1
20	Cephalexin, powder for oral suspension (250mg/5ml)	Bottle	1,100	Category 1
21	Chlorpheniramine, 2mg/5ml, Oral Syrup	Bottle	42,453	Category 1
22	Ciprofloxacin (As Hydrochloride) 500 mg	Tab	62,000	Category 1
23	Clopidogrel 75mg Tablet	Tab	1,40,000	Category 1
24	Clotrimazole 100mg Vaginal tablet	Vaginal Tab	65,191	Category 1
25	Sulfamethoxazole 800mg + trimethoprim160	Tab	5,100	Category 1
26	Compound Haemorrhoidal ointment with cor 5mg	Tube	5,115	Category 1
27	DepoMedroxy progesterone acetate150mg/ml	Vial	1,000	Category 1
28	Dexamethasone injection sodium phosphate 10mg/ml	Amp	1,946	Category 1
29	Digoxin 0.25 mg tablet in tightly closed	Tab	25,397	Category 1
30	Diltiazem Hydrochloride 60mg Scored Tab	Tab	34,000	Category 1
31	Doxycycline hyclate 100mg capsule/tablet	Tab	14,673	Category 1
32	Enalapril Maleate 10 mg Scored Tablet	Tab	21,52,795	Category 1
33	Ethanol 70%, liter / BT	Bottle	660	Category 1
34	Famotidine 40mg Tablet	Tab	13,00,000	Category 1
35	Ferrous sulphate 125mg/1ml (drops)	Bottle	30,000	Category 1
36	Fluconazole 50mg capsule/tablet (USP / BP)	Tab	40,000	Category 1
37	Fluoxetine 20mg (as hydrochloride)Tablet	Tab	1,00,000	Category 1
38	Folic acid tablet 5mg (USP / BP / EP) bl	Tab	6,64,000	Category 1
39	Frusemide 40 mg scored tablet (USP / BP	Tab	3,54,449	Category 1
40	Gentamicin Sulphate eye drops 0.3% w/v,	Bottle	13,917	Category 1
41	Glibenclamide 5 mg Scored Tablet	Tab	4,70,712	Category 1
42	Gliclazide 80 mg Scored Tablet	Tab	11,20,000	Category 1
43	Haloperidol 5 mg Tablet (USP / BP / EP)b	Tab	7,753	Category 1
44	Hydrochlorothiazide 25 mg Scored Tablet	Tab	5,72,752	Category 1
45	Hyoscine Butylbromide 10 mg Tablet	Tab	90,000	Category 1
46	Ibuprofen 400mg Tablet	Tab	10,18,924	Category 1
47	Insulin Isophane 100IU/ml	Vial	2,832	Category 1
48	Insulin Neutral Dissolved 100 IU/ml	Vial	2,300	Category 1
49	Insulin Premixed 100 IU/ml	Vial	28,483	Category 1
50	Intrauterine devices, copper T 380 A	Piece	1,100	Category 1
51	Iron and folic acid tablet/capsule Folic (100+1.5 mg)	Tab	5,04,048	Category 1
52	Isosorbide Dinitrate 5mg Sublingual Tabl	Tab	38,010	Category 1
53	Isosorbide mononitrate 20mg Scored tab	Tab	2,26,522	Category 1





SL. No	Product Description	UOM	Quantity	Category
54	Latex male Condom with Spermicide, 53mm	Piece	1,52,000	Category 1
55	Levothyroxine 100 mcg Tablet	Tab	2,48,423	Category 1
56	Loratadine 10mg Tablet	Tab	8,96,857	Category 1
57	Losartan Potassium 50 mg Tablet	Tab	7,00,000	Category 1
58	Mebendazole 100mg chewable tabs (USP / B	Tab	54,601	Category 1
59	Metformin Hydrochloride 500 mg Coated Tab	Tab	39,64,000	Category 1
60	Methyldopa 250 mg Scored Tablet	Tab	73,599	Category 1
61	Metoclopramide 10 mg tablet (USP / BP /	Tab	12,300	Category 1
62	Metronidazole 200mg/5ml powder/ o. s	Bottle	4,382	Category 1
63	Metronidazole 250 mg tablet pack of (100)	Tab	4,16,274	Category 1
64	Miconazole nitrate, 2% w/w, Cream	Tube	45,000	Category 1
65	Neomycin sulphate & bacitracin oint (USP)1 % 20gm	Tube	22,600	Category 1
66	Nystatin, 100 IU/ml, Oral Suspension	Bottle	7,504	Category 1
67	Oral rehydration salts for 1 litre	Sachet	6,311	Category 1
68	Paediatric co-trimoxazole oral suspension 240mg/5ml 100 Bottle	Bottle	500	Category 1
69	Paracetamol 120mg/5ml or.susp/BTL-100ml.	Bottle	51,378	Category 1
70	Paracetamol 500mg Tablet	Tab	28,00,000	Category 1
71	Paracetamol children rectal paracetamol 80 mg	Supp	57,298	Category 1
72	Paracetamol, suppositories 250 mg (USP / BP)	Supp	85,634	Category 1
73	Parasiticidal (Anti-Lice) Topical Cream	Bottle	3,800	Category 1
74	Phenytoin sodium 100 mg tablet (USP / BP	Tab	34,000	Category 1
75	Povidone-lodine topical sol. 10%(USP)	Bottle	225	Category 1
76	Prednisolone 0.12% w/v, Sterile eye drop	Bottle	2,400	Category 1
77	Prednisolone 5mg tablet (USP / BP / EP)	Tab	1,96,027	Category 1
78	Risperidone 2 mg scored tab (USP / BP /	Tab	41,000	Category 1
79	Salbutamol, 100 mcg/dose, Inhaler	Can	11,600	Category 1
80	Salbutamol respirator solution for use 5mg/ml, 15ml	Bottle	3,056	Category 1
81	Silver sulfadiazine 1% cream (USP / BP /	Tube	2,310	Category 1
82	Simvastatin 20 mg Scored Tablet	Tab	16,82,000	Category 1
83	Sodium chloride intravenous infusion(BP) 0.9% 100 ml	Bottle	1,434	Category 1
84	Sodium valproate 200 mg tablet (USP / BP	Tab	1,66,244	Category 1
85	Sodium valproate 200mg/ml Oral Solution	Bottle	897	Category 1
86	Tetracycline 1% Eye ointment	Tube	5,889	Category 1
87	Timolol eye drops 0.5% ww	Bottle	2,228	Category 1
88	Warfarin 5mg, scored tablets (USP / BP /	Tab	76,588	Category 1
89	Zinc Oxide 0.1 cream	Tube	11,000	Category 1
90	Zinc sulphate 20mg Dispersible Tablet Premixed biphasic insulin analogues, flexpen, insulin	Tab	30000	Category 1
91	aspart plus NPH 100 IU/ml	Piece	380	Category 1
92	Rapid acting insulin aspart analogue 100 IU/ml, flexpen	Piece	2000	Category 1
93	Long-acting insulin analogue , detemir insulin, flexpen 100 IU/ml	Piece	1400	Category 1
94	Non-Brest Feeders , combined Contraceptive Tablet (Ethinyl Estradiol (0.03mg) + Levonorgestrel (0.15mg) Tablets) 21's	CY/STRIP S	14,000	Category 1





SL. No	Product Description	UOM	Quantity	Category
	Hospital Sundries			
95	Adhesive tapes, zinc oxide (BP), 2X5YdsAdhesive tapes, zinc oxide (BP), 2X5Yds for dressings, plaster, metal spool. UoM Conversion: PAC = 8 SP, PK1 = 12 SP.	Piece	1,541	Category 2
96	Autoclave tape roll indicator 19mm X 50mAutoclave tape roll indicator 19mm X 50m.	Piece	75	Category 2
97	BCG Syringe+ 27 G* 3/8 (integral) intradBCG Syringe+ 27 G* 3/8 (integral) intradermal needle, 0.05 and 0.1 ml graduations, disposable, sterile, individually packed (blister packed). UoM Conversion: BX = 50 PC.	Piece	3,400	Category 2
98	Blades / knives, surgical, No. 11.Blades / knives, surgical, No. 11 Hardness: 50 HRC to 58 HRC. Material: Martensitic steel (quenched, magnetic steel). Martensitic steel: 0.40% carbon; 14% chromium. Disposable. Sterile. Initial sterilisation method: Ethylene oxide gas. UoM Conversion: PAC = 5 PC.	Piece	559	Category 2
99	Blades / knives, surgical, No. 12.Blades / knives, surgical, No. 12. UoM Conversion: PAC = 5 PC	Piece	434	Category 2
100	Cotton wool absorbent 500 G rollCotton wool absorbent 500 g roll, High absorbent surgical grade cotton wool, Not pre-cut, Roll presentation. Net weight: 500g. Material: 100% cotton surgical grade, purified, bleached, and carded. Water absorbent. Size selected: Cotton wool, roll of 500g. Single use. Non-sterile.	Roll	385	Category 2
101	Crepe Bandage (BP) 10 cm x 4.5 metersCrepe Bandage (BP) 10 cm x 4.5 meters individual fully enclosed paper wrapping. UoM Conversion: BAG = 10 PC	Piece	5,300	Category 2
102	Crepe Bandage (BP) 7 cm x 4.5 metersCrepe Bandage (BP) 7 cm x 4.5 meters individual fully enclosed paper wrapping. UoM Conversion: BAG = 10 PC	Piece	2,472	Category 2
103	Gauze bandage 2x4 Yds, 28x24 meshGauze bandage 2x4 Yds, 28x24 mesh. UoM Conversion: PAC = 2000 PC.	Piece	6,102	Category 2
104	Gauze bandage 3X4Yds. 28x24 Mesh open woGauze bandage 3X4Yds. 28x24 Mesh open wove bandage individual fully enclosed paper wrapping. UoM Conversion: BX = 12 RO.	Roll	8,586	Category 2
105	Gauze Pad non Sterile 8 ply10 cm X 10 cmGauze Pad non Sterile 8 ply10 cm X 10 cm, 13 thread. UoM Conversion: BX = 100 PC	Piece	92,661	Category 2
106	Gauze Pad Sterile, 10X10cm, Gauze Pad Sterile, 10X10cm, 8ply, 17 threads, individually packing, Box of 100 pcs.	Piece	69,689	Category 2





SL. No	Product Description	UOM	Quantity	Category
107	Gauze Paraffin + Chlorhexidine 0.5%Gauze Paraffin + Chlorhexidine 0.5%, 10x10cm, Non-detectable by X-ray. Components: Elastic-netting material with large mesh, impregnated with soft paraffin based material. Material: Netting material: absorbent gauze, 100% cotton. Paraffin substance: mixture of balsam of Peru (approximately 1g) and soft paraffin Q. Suff. (approximately 10og). Size selected: Compress, gauze, paraffin. Width: approximately 10cm. Length: approximately 10cm. Disposable. Sterile. Initial sterilisation method: Ethylene oxide gas or ionising radiation. UoM Conversion: PAC = 10 PC.	Piece	2,060	Category 2
108	Gloves, Nitrile, Non Sterile Free powder size 8 large, disposable, Nitrile, examination, for single use only. UoM Conversion: PAC = 100 PAA. Gloves, exam, Nitrile, Powder-free,large, ambidextrous shape: fits either hand. Material: Natural. Powder-free Size selected: Examination gloves, large. Total length: approximately 230mm. Palm width: approximately 110 + or - 10mm. Single-use Non sterile. CE marked - Conform to EN-455 UOM Conversion: BX = 100 PC	Piece	75,875	Category 2
109	Gloves, Nitrile, non-st, exam,, Powder-free, small size 7Gloves, exam, Nitrile, Powder-free, small. Examination glove, ambidextrous shape: fits either hand.Material: Natural .Powder-free.Size selected: Examination gloves, small.Total length: approximately 230mm.Palm width: approximately 80 + or - 10mm.Single-use.Non-sterile.CE marked - Conform to EN-455. UOM Conversion: BX = 100 PC	Piece	32,278	Category 2
110	Gloves, Nitrile, non- st, exam,,Powder-free medium size 7.5Gloves,exam,Nitrile ,Powder-free medium, ambidextrous shape: fits either hand,total length: approximately 230mm Palm width: approximately 95 + or - 10mm, Single-use, Non sterile. CE marked - Conform to EN-455. UOM Conversion: BX = 100 PC	Piece	1,02,578	Category 2
111	Gloves, surg, pwdfree, 7, ster, s.u., pair Gloves, surg, pwdfree, 7, ster, s.u., pair. Gloves, surgical, powder free, size 7, Single-use, Sterile, pair, anatomically shaped: 1 right-handed, 1 left-handed, latex, Total length: approximately 270mm, Width: approximately 89 + or -5mm, Initial sterilisation method: Ethylene oxide gas or Gamma radiation. One (1) pair of gloves in an individual sterilised peel pack.	Pair	379	Category 2
112	Gloves, surg, pwdfree, 7.5, ster, s.u., pair Gloves, surg, pwdf ree, 7.5, ster, s.u., pair. Gloves, surgical, poweder free, size 7.5, Single-use, Sterile, pair, anatomically shaped: 1 right-handed, 1, left-handed, latex, Total length: approximately 270mm, Width: approximately 95 + or -5mm, Initial sterilisation method: Ethylene oxide gas or Gamma radiation. One (1) pair of gloves in an individual sterilised peel pack.	Pair	1,867	Category 2





SL. No	Product Description	UOM	Quantity	Category
113	Gloves,surg,pwdfree,8,ster,s.u.,pairGloves,surg,pwdfre e,8,ster,s.u.,pair. Gloves, surgical, powder free, Size 8, Single-use, Sterile,pair,, anatomically shaped: 1 right-handed, 1 left-handed, latex, Total length: approximately 270mm, Width: approximately 102 + or -5mm,Initial sterilisation method: Ethylene oxide gas or Gamma radiation.One (1) pair of gloves in an individual sterilised peel pack.	Pair	1,370	Category 2
114	Insulin Syringes 30G X 5/16 with needleInsulin Syringes 30G X 5/16 Inch with needle, Disposable, not Auto- Disable. UoM Conversion: BX = 100 PC.	Piece	9,77,000	Category 2
115	Needles hypodermic Size 22G X 1 1/4"Needles hypodermic Size 22G X 1 1/4" (0.70 X 30 mm), disposable, individually packed (blister). UoM Conversion: BX = 100 PC.	Piece	69,603	Category 2
116	Safety + incineration boxes 20 literSafety + incineration boxes 20 liter.	Piece	180	Category 2
117	Safety boxes&incineration containers, 5 literSafety boxes&incineration containers, 5lt for the disposal of used syringes dimension 16.3x13x29.5cm capacity (No. of used syringes/needles) 100 puncture resistant robust export quality double wall outer carton without fuel source boxes in each outer carton 25 UNICEF cat. 07.822.08	Вох	124	Category 2
118	Sanitary towels (BPC). Sanitary towels (BPC).	Piece	1,024	Category 2
119	Scalp vein sets Infusion, Size 23Scalp vein sets Infusion, Size 23, sterile, Disposable. UoM Conversion: PAC = 10 SET.	SET	3	Category 2
120	Sodium hypochlorite solution strong(BP)Sodium hypochlorite solution strong(BP) available chlorine 8% www air-tight light protected container solution 5lt	Bottle	77	Category 2
121	Sphygmomanometer, hand digital, mercury freeSphygmomanometer, hand digital wal cuff size adult 10.28-16.1 rechargeable battary / AC adaptor both included graphic backlit mercury free LCD display 2 modes: wall mount/cut strge	SET	4	Category 2
122	Stethoscop adjusted binaural,leaf springStethoscop adjusted binaural,leaf spring, chrome plated, 72cm length, Y shape PVC tube, soft ear-tips (PVC), chest piece 47mm diameter brass- chrome plated double headed switchable with bell and diaphragm, both the bell and the diaphragm are equipped with non-chill rims. Stethoscope comes with 2 spare ear tips and spare diaphragm.	Piece	3	Category 2
123	Suture silk black braid length 45cm- 2/0Suture silk black braid length 45cm- 2/0. UoM Conversion: PAC = 12 PC.	Piece	16	Category 2
124	Syringe no needle not Auto-Disable 2 mlSyringes no needle not Auto-Disable 2 ml, graduation 0.1ml luer fitting sterile individually packed (blister), hypodermic. UoM Conversion: BX = 100 PC.	Piece	73,641	Category 2





SL. No	Product Description	UOM	Quantity	Category
125	Syringe no needle not Auto-Disable 5mlSyringes no needle not Auto-Disable 5ml, graduation 0.1ml luer fitting sterile individually packed (blister), hypodermic. UoM Conversion: BX = 100 PC.	Piece	4,217	Category 2
126	Syringe,A-D,0.5ml,w/ndl/23Gx1",w capSyringe, auto-disable, 0.5 ml with needle (23Gx1" or 0.6x25mm) and protective cap. The syringe has an auto- disable technology feature that passively activates upon starting administration of the intended fixed vaccine dose to prevent subsequent re-use of the syringe and the needle. Blister packed conform to ISO7886-3:2005. Pre-set volume limit.Intended use: Subcutaneous (SC) / Intramuscular (IM) delivery of 0.5ml dose of vaccine other than BCG. Technical specifications: Capacity: 0.5ml,Graduation: Marking scale on the barrel, easy to read. Graduated scale: only two markings, the zero line and the nominal capacity line (i.e. the total graduated capacity line). These lines shall be of uniform thickness. They shall lie in planes at right angles to the axis of the barrel conform to ISO 7886-1:1993. Needle: Fixed needle with protective cap conform to ISO 7864:1993. Needle size: 23G x 1" (0.6x25mm). Material: Syringe: Medical grade plastic (Polypropylene (PP)/ polystyren (PS)/polyethylene (PE). Needle: Stainless steel conform to ISO 9626- 1:1991. Disposable. Sterile (ethylene oxide sterilization compiles to BS EN 550:1994 and ISO 11135-1:2007). Standards: Product and packaging conform to ISO 7886-3:2005, ISO 7886-1:1993, 7864:1993, ISO 9626-1:2001, BS EN 550:1994, ISO 11135-1:2007. UOM Conversion: BX = 100 PC	Piece	40,733	Category 2
127	Tongue Depressors wood 150mm x 18 mmTongue Depressors wood 150mm x 18 mm. UoM Conversion: BX = 100 PC	Piece	1,15,550	Category 2
128	Ultrasound gelUltrasound gel, non greasy, water soluble, hypoallergenic, non corrosive (BP), Bottle of 1 litr	Bottle	38	Category 2
129	Max min Digital thermometer -log tagMax min Digital thermometer -log tag	Piece	4	Category 2
130	Needle 23 G	Piece	3,841	Category 2
	Dental Items			
131	Calcium Hydroxide (Life)	SET	15	Category 2
132	thercal	SET	5	Category 2
133	Cavity Lining and Varnish	Piece	3	Category 2
134	Polishing prophylactic brush dental	Piece	450	Category 2
135	Burs diamond F.G. round (012)	Piece	70	Category 2
136	Burs diamond F.G. round (014)	Piece	120	Category 2
137	Burs diamond F.G. round (016)	Piece	120	Category 2





SL. No	Product Description	UOM	Quantity	Category
138	Burs diamond FG inverted cone C 016 (large)	Piece	100	Category 2
139	Burs diamond FG inverted cone C 014 (medium)	Piece	120	Category 2
140	Burs diamond F.G.F.Fissure (012)	Piece	50	Category 2
141	Burs diamond FG F.Fissure large 014	Piece	50	Category 2
142	Bur diamond FG long tapered fissure 012	Piece	50	Category 2
143	Surgical bur	Piece	20	Category 2
144	Dental mouth-examining mirror	Piece	200	Category 2
145	Suction tubes , PK=100	EA	10	Category 2
146	Temporary Dental Filling, Zinc Oxide	EA	10	Category 2
147	Amalgam capsule small restoration No.1	Piece	1,500	Category 2
148	Amalgam capsule medium restoration No.2	Piece	1,500	Category 2
149	Dental matrix celluloid strips	Strip	350	Category 2
150	Matrix band roll	Piece	18	Category 2
151	Glass Inomer Filling Material	SET	20	Category 2
152	Low Speed Round Bur	Piece	34	Category 2
153	Polishing prophylaxis paste	Gr	700	Category 2
154	Alvogyl paste	Gr	50	Category 2
155	Bonding resin agent	Bottle	50	Category 2
156	rubber burs	Piece	20	Category 2
157	Finishing stone bur for composite	Piece	30	Category 2
158	Itching gel	Tube	25	Category 2
159	Pit and Fissure Sealant.	EA	23	Category 2
160	Cement Zinc Oxide Eugenol	EA	25	Category 2
161	Lubricant spray	Bottle	2,500	Category 2
162	Composite tube A1+A2+A3	EA	10	Category 2
163	Needle, size 27Gx1.5 inch	Piece	1,600	Category 2
164	Needle, size 30Gx25 mm	Piece	3,200	Category 2
165	Haemostatic gel foam box of 100	EA	3	Category 2
166	Wooden wedges	Piece	600	Category 2
167	Crystals"quartz" , 200 gm	KG	1	Category 2
168	Sterilization nylon bags	EA	15	Category 2
169	Disinfectant, tricresol formalin (bottole of 15 mil)	Bottle	6	Category 2
170	Xylocaine spray	Bottle	17	Category 1
171	Lignocaine Dental Cartridge Injection	Piece	900	Category 1
172	Lignocaine and Adrenaline Dental	Piece	3,600	Category 1
173	Disposable plastic cups, 120ml	Piece	8,000	Category 2
174	celliloid strip for smoothing composite	box of 10 pcs	4	Category 2
175	Low speed hand piece with micro motor	Piece	6	Category 2
176	POSTIRIOR COMPOSITE , syringe of 4 gram	syrige.	6	Category 2
177	matrix band IVORY No. 7 ,8,9(scorpion+normal	Piece	18	Category 2
178	matrix retainer Ivory	Piece	4	Category 2
179	probe double end and one end	Piece	30	Category 2





SL. No	Product Description	UOM	Quantity	Category
180	Burnisher Stainless Steel	Piece	21	Category 2
181	Curver Double end,	Piece	10	Category 2
182	Double ended spoon Excavator	Piece	15	Category 2
183	Amalgam Condenser	Piece	20	Category 2
184	Tweezers	рс	26	Category 2
185	Dental mirror handle	рс	20	Category 2
186	Spatula	рс	22	Category 2
187	Cotton wool for Dental procedures, rolls, dental (PAC = bandle of 50pc)	PAC	55	Category 2
188	Dental forceps lower Molar.	PC	10	Category 2
189	Dental forceps Upper Premolar and lower	PC	20	Category 2
190	Table napkin.	PC	9	Category 2
191	Manderal	PAC	5	Category 2
192	Gingival Retractor	PC	9	Category 2
193	Flowable Composite	PC	9	Category 2
194	Tip of scaler	PC	10	Category 2
195	key of turbine	PC	1	Category 2
196	DRNTAL SYRINGE	PC	2	Category 2
197	AMALGAM CARRIER	EA	2	Category 2
198	Plastic instrument for Composite	KK	4	Category 2
199	Chips syringe (Type: 3-Way Dental Syrin	PC	4	Category 2
200	Ferric Sulphate	BT	4	Category 2
201	Category 3: High Energy Biscuits*	PACKETS	100000	Category 3

Category 3: High Energy Biscuits*

Composition

Per 100g, HEBs have a minimum of 450 kcal of energy, 4.5% maximum moisture, a minimum of 10-15 g of protein, a minimum of 15 g fat, and 10-15 g sugar at a maximum.

HEBs have the following micronutrients at a minimum per 100 g: The packaging shall be in standard sizes conforming to World Food Programme.

Calcium	250 mg	
Magnesium	150 mg	
Iron	11 mg	
lodine	75 µg	
Folic acid	80 µg	
Pantothenic acid	3 mg	
Vitamin B₁	0.5 mg	
Vitamin B ₂	0.7 mg	
Vitamin B ₆	1.0 mg	
Vitamin B ₁₂	0.5 µg	
Niacin	6 mg	
Vitamin C	20 mg	





Vitamin A-retinol	250 µg
Vitamin D	1.9 µg
Vitamin E	5.0 mg

 In BOQ, Bidders are requested to quote for per piece rate only and GST amount (not in percentage)

III. TECHNICAL SPECIFICATION

All Category No.01 items must be manufactured from a valid WHO-GMP certified facility. If the offered products are manufactured from more than one unit, all the units shall be WHO-GMP certified.

All Category No.02 items must be manufactured from a valid ISO/BIS/CE certified facility. If the offered products are manufactured from more than one unit, all the units shall be ISO/BIS/CE certified.

IV. PACKING SPECIFICATION

	Packing Material Specification
BABY CARTON	350Gsm foreign art card with 4 Colour printing, single side printing, Tuck in flap system, finishing with outer gloss lamination with dye punching and pasting
DISPLAY CARTON	350Gsm ITC saffaire graphic 4 Colour printing, single side printing, Tuck in flap system with locked bottom, finishing with outer gloss lamination with dye punching and pasting
MASTER CARTON (CORRUGATED BOX)	Narrow Flute 7 Ply Corrugated Card Board Box Total Gsm = >1147 inner & outer ply virgin kraft paper of which outer ply to be alkali resistant with bitumen. The box shall be single piece with double stapling using flat wire of MS or GI material as per ISI 10066, 1981. Gsm: - (outer Line bituminised) 160, Inner lining 120x3 flute= 150x3 (@35% extra for 3 ply corrugating). Direction of flute: Vertical, nature of flute: Narrow. Punch Resistance - Not less than 45deg. C 0Zs per tear inch. Bursting strength: 18 kg/cm2 (min.) (bursting factor not less than 20, Gum -Nature: Starch Based.).
ALUMINIUM FOIL	Thickness- 0.021mm to 0.022 mm (21 to 22 micron), Gsm - 59 (54 to 56 aluminium + HSL 3 min.)
PVC/PVDC	Food Grade Thermo formable transparent blister foil. Thickness= 0.35 mm max. Gsm= 320 to 330, Sealing= Proper sealing, PVC= Non Toxic - PVC food grade, Yield= 3.125 to 3.03 mt2/ kg
LEAFLET	Maplitho Deluxe Paper Of 70 Gsm Min. Two Folds Printed In Single Colour (Black)

Bidders may adopt appropriate packing mode, however shall ensure that the packing must be suitable for cargo handling/export by air.

There may also be a branding requirement in the tertiary packing.

Product literature must be printed in English

SPECIMEN LABEL FOR OUTER CARTON

Product Name:

Batch No.:

Mfg. Date:

Exp. Date:

Total Quantity:

Net Weight of the Carton:

Manufactured By:

V. SUPPLY LOCATION





Supply to be made on Door delivery basis to our below warehouse;

HLL Lifecare Limited, Sco 8, 9, 10, 11, The Palm, Manohar Singh Complex, Village Mullanpur, SAS Nagar, Mohali, Punjab. GST No. 03AAACH5598K1Z9, DL No. PB-SA3-151171, PB-SA3-151171





Section 2:

1. ELIGIBLE BIDDERS

Bidders are requested to submit the Tender processing fee and EMD online on or before the due date as mentioned in the NIT. The bidders who failed to submit the tender fee and EMD before the submission deadline will be considered as technically non responsive.

A Bidder should have following eligibility criteria as of the date of bid submission and should continue to meet these till the award of the contract.

- 1.1. Valid manufacturing license/Factory License (Self–attested Copy) along with the list of products manufactured in this facility wherever applicable. The quoted products should be highlighted for ready reference.
- 1.2. All Category No.1 items must be manufactured from a valid WHO GMP certified facility. If the offered products are manufactured from more than one unit, all the units shall be WHO-GMP certified.
- 1.3. All Category No.2 items must be manufactured from a valid ISO/BIS/CE certified facility. If the offered products are manufactured from more than one unit, all the units shall be ISO/BIS/CE certified.
- 1.4. Original Manufacturers having a minimum average annual turnover of Rs.5 Crores (Rupees Five Crores only) during the last three years i.e., 2020-21, 2021-2022 and 2022-2023 (original/ provisional) will only be eligible for participation.

Authorized agents are also eligible to bid provided their minimum average turnover in the last three years i.e., 2020-21, 2021-2022 and 2022-2023 (original/ provisional) is Rs. 1 crore (Rupees One crore only) and their Principal manufacturers meets the eligibility criteria for principal manufacturer as specified above.

In case of bid by authorized agents, manufacturers authorization form must be attached with the bid submitted. If an Original Manufacture is participating in the tender but wishes to make the supplies through its authorised agent, the manufacturer has to ensure that the Authorised agent meets all the eligible criteria mentioned, including minimum average turnover in the last three years i.e., 2020-21, 2021-2022 and 2022-2023 (original/provisional) (original / provisional) is Rs. 1 crore (Rupees One crore only and documentary proof for the same has to be attached along with original authorization letter.

- 1.5. The offered supply should comply with the provisions of the relevant standards for the product as applicable as amended up to date.
- 1.6. The Bidder must submit an in-house Certificate of Analysis(hard copy) for every batch of items along with consignment and soft copies of COA's shall be send to sdrbdsouth@lifecarehll.com.
- 1.7. Firm should submit a non-conviction certificate issued by the State Drug Controller, to the effect that the manufacturer has not been convicted under the Drugs and Cosmetics Act, 1940 and rules thereunder during the preceding three years and that no case / proceedings is pending against the manufacturer in any Court of Law in India under the Drugs & Cosmetics Act and for Non-Pharma items self-declared non conviction from bidder/manufacture to be submitted.
- 1.8. Primary manufacturers/authorized agents are allowed to participate in the Tender. Manufacturer's authorization form in original may be submitted by participating authorized agents.
- 1.9. Suppliers must ensure strict compliance to all statutory regulations, quality standards and Packing material specifications (as applicable) detailed in Annexure 5.





- 1.10. A firm/bidder shall submit only one bid in the same bidding process. A Bidder (either as a firm or as an individual or as a partner of a firm) who submits or participates in more than one bid will cause all the proposals in which the Bidder has participated to be disqualified.
- 1.11. Bidders who are eligible as per the Provisions of Public Procurement –Preference to Make in India Order No.P-45021/12/2017PP (BE-II), 2017 (published by Department for Promotion of Industry and Internal Trade) inclusive of the latest amendments are eligible to participate in the tender. A self declaration as per Annexure 14 with respect to this order must be submitted.
- 1.12. Any bidder from a country which shares a land border with India will be eligible to bid in this tender only if the bidder is registered with Competent Authority, as per order no F.No.6/18/2019-PPD dated 23-July-2020 (Rule 144 (xi) of the GFR, 2017 and any amendments issued thereafter) inclusive of the latest amendments issued by Ministry of Finance, GOI at Annexure 13 of this bidding document. The bidder must comply with all provisions mentioned in this order. A self-declaration as per Annexure 13 with respect to this order must be submitted.
- 1.13. Purchase preference to Micro and Small Enterprises (MSEs): Purchase preference will be given to MSEs as defined in Public Procurement Policy for Micro and Small Enterprises (MSEs) Order, 2012 dated 23.03.2012 issued by Ministry of Micro, Small and Medium Enterprises and its subsequent Orders/Notifications issued by concerned Ministry.
- 1.14. (a) Bidder/ manufacturer who has been de-recognized/debarred/banned/blacklisted for the product mentioned in the tender by any other State Government / Central Govt. Organization /State Medical Corporations/ Director Health Services and or convicted by any court of law due to (i) quality failure of the drug(s) supplied (NSQ/ Spurious/ Adulterated/ Misbranded etc.) (ii) Submission of fake or forged documents (iii) Submission of incorrect information / Suppression of vital information & facts can't participate for that product in the tender during the period of de-recognition / debarment/ Banned/blacklisted. Bidder / manufacturing unit which has been de-recognized/ debarred/banned/blacklisted by State Medical Corporation for any reasons can't participate for that product in the tender during the period of de-recognition/debarment/banned. If we, at a later date, are found guilty of suppressing facts in this regard, such act on our part shall be considered a fraudulent practice in accordance with the Instructions to Bidders and the Purchaser shall be entitled to reject our BID for the product quoted, submitted by us against this Tender.
 - (b) Any bidder who has been convicted by a competent court of law for supplying (NSQ/Spurious/Adulterated/Misbranded etc.) drugs within a period of last 3 years from the date of floating of tender shall not be eligible to participate in the tender for that product..
 - (c) Any bidder who is a distributor/ authorized agent then they should ensure that their Principal manufacturer is not been de-recognized/debarred/banned/blacklisted for the quoted product by any other State Government / Central Govt. Organization /State Medical Corporations/ Director Health Services and or convicted by any court of law due to (i) quality failure of the drug(s) supplied (NSQ/ Spurious/ Adulterated/ Misbranded etc.) (ii) Submission of fake or forged documents (iii) Submission of incorrect information / Suppression of vital information & facts can't participate for that product in the tender during the period of de-recognition / debarment/ Banned/blacklisted. Bidder / manufacturing unit which has been de-recognized/ debarred/banned/blacklisted by State Medical Corporation for any reasons can't participate for that product in the tender during the period of de-recognition/debarment/banned. If we, at a later date, are found guilty of suppressing facts in this regard, such act on our part shall be considered a fraudulent practice in accordance with the Instructions to Bidders and the Purchaser shall be entitled to reject our BID for the product quoted, submitted by us against this Tender.
- 1.15. The products offered in the tender must be only manufactured in INDIA





- 1.16. For the Items quoted in the tender enquiry, firm will have to submit the samples on demand. If firm fails to submit the samples, the tender will be rejected.
- 1.17. MRP should not be printed on any package.

2. COST OF BIDDING

- 2.1 The Bidder shall bear all costs associated with the preparation and submission of its bid, and "the Purchaser", will in no case be responsible or liable for these costs, regardless of the conduct or outcome of the bidding process.
- 2.2 Tender documents may be downloaded free of cost from the Government e-procurement portal (URL: https://etenders.gov.in/eprocure/app). However, tender document fees, as mentioned in the NIT, is required to be submitted along with the online bid (Not applicable currently due to GO)

3. GETTING INFORMATION FROM WEB PORTAL

- 3.1. All prospective bidders are expected to see all information regarding submission of bid for the Work published in the e tender website during the period from the date of publication of NIT for the Work and up to the last date and time for submission of bid. Non observance of information published in the website shall not be entertained as a reason for any claim or dispute regarding a tender at any stage.
- 3.2. All bids shall be submitted online on the Government e-procurement portal only in the relevant envelope(s)/ cover(s), as per the type of tender. No manual submission of bids shall be entertained for the tenders published through Government e-procurement portal under any circumstances.
- 3.3. The Government e-procurement portal shall not allow submission of bids online after the stipulated date & time. The bidder is advised to submit the bids well before the stipulated date & time to avoid any kind of network issues, traffic congestion, etc. In this regard, the department shall not be responsible for any kind of such issues faced by bidder.

4. BIDDING DOCUMENTS

4.1. Content of Bidding Documents

The bidding documents shall consists of the following unless otherwise specified

- a. Notice Inviting Tender (NIT)
- b. General Instruction to Bidders
- c. Instructions to Bidders
- d. General Conditions of Contract (GCC)
- e. Special Conditions of Contract (SCC)
- f. Annexures to Bid
- g. Product List
- 4.2. The Bidder is required to login to the e-procurement portal and download the listed documents from the website as mentioned in NIT. He shall save it in his system and undertake the necessary preparatory work off-line and upload the completed bid at his convenience before the closing date and time of submission.
- 4.3. The bidder is expected to examine carefully all instructions, Conditions of Contract, Annexures, Terms, Product List in the Bid Document. Failure to comply with the requirements of Bid Document shall be at the Bidder's own risk.

5. CLARIFICATION OF BIDDING DOCUMENTS

5.1. A prospective bidder requiring any clarification of the bidding documents shall contact the office of the Tender Inviting Authority on any working day between 10 AM and 5 PM.





5.2 In case the clarification sought necessitates modification of the bid documents, being unavoidable, the Tender Inviting Authority may effect the required modification and publish them in the website through corrigendum.

6. AMENDMENT TO BIDDING DOCUMENTS

- 6.1. Before the deadline for submission of bids, the Tender Inviting Authority may modify the bidding document by issuing addenda.
- 6.2. Any addendum thus issued shall be a part of the bidding documents which will be published in the e-tender website. The Tender Inviting Authority will not be responsible for the prospective bidders not viewing the website in time.
- 6.3. If the addendum thus published does involves major changes in the scope of work, the Tender Inviting Authority may at his own discretion, extend the deadline for submission of bids for a suitable period to enable prospective bidders to take reasonable time for bid preparation taking into account the addendum published.

7. PREPARATION OF BIDS

7.1 Language of the Bid

All documents relating to the bid shall be in the English language.

7.2 Documents to be submitted along with the Technical Bid

The online bid submitted by the bidder shall comprise the following:

- a) Self Declaration as per Annexure 1
- b) Bid form as per Annexure-2
- c) Valid manufacturing license/Factory License/Drug License issued by state drug controller (Self-attested Copy) along with the list of products manufactured in this facility wherever applicable. The quoted products should be highlighted for ready reference.
- d) Bidder must submit valid WHO-GMP certificate for manufacturing facility for all category No.01 items.
- e) Bidder must submit valid ISO/BIS/CE certificate for manufacturing facility for all category No.02 items.
- f) Firm should submit a non-conviction certificate issued by the State Drug Controller (For Category No.1), to the effect that the manufacturer has not been convicted under the Drugs and Cosmetics Act, 1940 and rules thereunder during the preceding three years and that no case / proceedings is pending against the manufacturer in any Court of Law in India under the Drugs & Cosmetics Act.
- g) Power of attorney for signatory of bid in Rs 200/- stamp paper duly notarized.
- h) Copy of GST Certificate (self-attested copy)
- i) Copy of Permanent Account Number (Self–attested Copy)
- j) Certificate of incorporation and associated documents like Article of Association and Memorandum of Association/Partnership deed/HUF etc as applicable. (Self–attested Copy).
- k) Under taking letter for replacement of complaint/defective goods as per Annexure-3
- Product List Annexure 4
- m) Suppliers must ensure strict compliance to all statutory regulations, quality standards and packing material specifications (as applicable) detailed in Annexure 5
- n) Authorization letter from manufacturer (Original) must be submitted as per Annexure 6.





- o) List of all quoted products offered to HLL as per Annexure 7.
- p) Documentary proof attested by Charted Accountant for establishing the average annual turnover of Original Manufacturers having a minimum average annual turnover of Rs.5 Crores (Rupees Five Crores only) during the last three years i.e. 2020-21, 2021-2022 and 2022-2023 (original/ provisional). In case of Authorized agents they must submit the documentary proof for minimum average turnover in the last three years i.e., 2020-2021, 2021-22 and 2022-2023 (original/ provisional) is Rs. 1 crore (Rupees One crore only) and documentary proof attested by Charted Accountant for establishing their Principal manufacturers meets the eligibility criteria for original manufacturer as specified above. In case of bid by authorized agents, manufacturers authorization form must be attached with the bid submitted.

If an Original Manufacture is participating in the tender but wishes to make the supplies through its authorised agent, the manufacturer has to ensure that the Authorised minimum average turnover in the last three years i.e., 2020-21, 2021-2022 and 2022-2023 (original/provisional) is Rs.1 crore (Rupees One crore only) and documentary proof attested by Charted Accountant for the same has to be attached.

- q) Annexure 8 Category details of organization, in case of MSE, If the bidder is a MSE, it shall declare in the bid document the Udyog Aadhar Memorandum Number issued to it under the MSMED Act, 2006. If a MSE bidder do not furnish the UAM Number along with bid documents, such MSE unit will not be eligible for the benefits available under Public Procurement Policy for MSEs Order 2012."
- r) Duly filled, signed and sealed Annexure 9 Indemnity Certificate
- s) Annexure 11 Check List
- t) Annexure 12 Compliance To Rule 144 (XI) of GFR 2017 (Self Declaration)
- u) Annexure 13 Technical Compliance Sheet
- v) Annexure 14 Make In India Preference (Self Declaration)
- w) Annexure 15 Pre Contract Integrity Pact
- x) Annexure 16- Fall Clause Declaration

Note: If any of the above document are not applicable for eligible bidders then they shall attach a "NOT APPLICABLE "statement mentioning the justification for the same.

All Annexures must be dully signed and sealed while submitting the same.

Bidders shall not make any addition, deletion or correction in any of the bid documents. If tampering of documents is noticed during tender evaluation, the bid will be rejected and the bidder will be blacklisted.

8. Bid Prices

- 8.1 The Bidder shall bid as described in the Bill of Quantities.
- 8.2 The rates quoted by the Bidder shall include cost of the material, freight charges, Insurance or any other charges and applicable GST on **Door delivery basis**.
- 8.3 The rates and prices quoted by the bidder shall remain firm during the entire period of contract and may be renewed on mutually agreed terms & conditions for a further period.
- 8.4 Price comparison during evaluation will be done on the Unit basic price of the product excluding GST. The unit basic price of the product shall include cost of the material, freight charges, Insurance or any other charges excluding GST for door delivery basis at HLL Lifecare Limited, Sco 8, 9, 10, 11, The Palm, Manohar Singh Complex, Vill Mullanpur, SAS Nagar, Mohali, Punjab (applicable taxes need to be indicated in appropriate





columns in the BoQ). GST No. 03AAACH5598K1Z9, DL No. PB-SA3-151170, PB-SA3-151171

- 8.5 If a firm quotes NIL Charges/ consideration, the bid for that item(s) shall be treated as unresponsive and will not be considered.
- 8.6 Rate shall be offered separately for each item as per price schedule. Selection of bidder will be based on the lowest price quoted for each item.

9. Currencies of Bid and Payment

9.1. The currency of bid and payment shall be quoted by the bidder entirely in Indian Rupees.

All payments shall be made in Indian Rupees only.

10. SUBMISSION OF BIDS

The Bidder shall submit their bid online only through the Government eProcurement portal (URL: https://etenders.gov.in/eprocure/app) as per the procedure laid down for e-submission as detailed in the web site. For e tenders, the bidders shall download the tender documents including the Bill of Quantity (BoQ) file from the portal. The Bidder shall fill up the documents and submit the same online using their Digital Signature Certificate. On successful submission of bids, a system generated receipt can be downloaded by the bidder for future reference. Copies of all certificates and documents shall be uploaded while submitting the tender online.

The tender is invited in 3 **Envelope system** from the registered and eligible firms at CPP Portal.

a) Envelope - I (Tender Fee and EMD):

Tender fee (Non-refundable) and EMD as per the tender conditions shall be paid separately, thru RTGS/NEFT transfer in the following HLL A/c details:

Name of Bank : HDFC BANK
A/c number : 00630330000605
IFSC Code : HDFC0000063

Branch name : Vazhuthacaud, Thiruvananthapuram

Document of the above transactions completed successfully by the bidder, shall be uploaded separately while submitting the bids online.

NOTE

- SSI/MSE units interested in availing exemption from payment of Tender Fee and EMD should submit a valid copy of their registration certificate issued by the concerned DIC or NSIC / Udyog Aadhaar.
- If the bidder is a MSE, it shall declare in the bid document the Udyog Aadhar Memorandum Number issued to it under the MSMED Act, 2006.
- If a MSE bidder do not furnish the UAM Number along with bid documents, such MSE unit will not be eligible for the benefits available under Public Procurement Policy for MSEs Order 2012.
- The Party has to provide Performance Security/Security Deposit if Tender is awarded to them.

b) Envelope - II (Technical bid):

Technical Bid should contain dully filled, signed and scanned soft copy documents as mentioned in Instructions to Bid (ITB) - Documents to be submitted along with the Technical Bid - Section 7.2.





c) Envelope - III (Financial Bid): The Financial e-Bid through CPP portal:

All rates shall be quoted in the format provided and no other format is acceptable. If the price bid has been given as a standard format with the tender document, then the same is to be downloaded and to be filled by all the bidders. Bidders are required to download the file, open it and complete the colored (Unprotected) cells with their respective financial quotes and other details (such as name of the bidder). No other cells should be changed. Once the details have been completed, the bidder should save it and submit it online, without changing the filename. If the file is found to be modified by the bidder, the bid will be rejected.

Prices indicated on the Price Schedule shall be entered separately in the following manner:

- (i) The Unit basic price of the product shall include cost of the material, freight charges, Insurance or any other charges excluding GST for door delivery basis to our delivery location(s) and the same has to be entered in the Basic Unit rate column of BOQ.
- (ii) HSN Code and GST amount as applicable in appropriate column of BOQ.
- (iii) The total unit cost in figure and words.
- (iv) Prices shall be quoted in Indian Rupees.
- (v) If a firm quotes NIL Charges/ consideration, the bid for that item(s) shall be treated as unresponsive and will not be considered.
- (vi) If the Tenderer desires to ask for GST to be paid extra, the same must be specifically stated in the allotted column of BoQ. In the absence of any such stipulation or mentioned as zero then the price will be taken inclusive of GST and no claim for the same will be entertained later
- (vii) Price comparison during evaluation will be done on the Unit basic price of the product.
- (viii)In case bidders quoted different GST amount or percentage for the same item, in such case GST amount ascertained/ decided by the purchaser shall be final
- (ix) The need for indication of all such price components by the tenderers, as required in BoQ is for the purpose of comparison of the tenders by the purchaser and will no way restrict the purchaser's right to award the contract on the selected tenderer on any of the terms offered.
- (x) Example for illustration purpose

An example is illustrated below for entering of rate

In case of the product number 01 – as per Annexure 4, assume the UOM is Tab for which the rate is applicable. Assume an illustrative value of INR 100 per 10 Tablets which the bidder is planning to quote for the tender. In that case the rate has to be calculated and updated in the BOQ for price bid as INR 10 per tab.

Prices indicated on the Price Schedule shall be entered separately in the following manner:

The Unit basic price of the product (Rs 10 as per the above example) including freight Charges for inland transportation to HLL Lifecare Limited, Sco 8,9,10,11, The Palm, Manohar Singh Complex, Vill Mullanpur, SAS Nagar, Mohali, Punjab.

The GST amount of any particular item quoted per piece, as applicable in Value. Note that in the BOQ format, only the value of applicable GST can be entered (percentage of GST cannot be entered).





The total unit cost in figure and words. The total unit price will be the basis for evaluation. Note that this will be automatically updated in the BOQ

Note:-

- 1. HLL Lifecare Limited reserves the right to verify the credential submitted by the agency at any stage (before or after the award the work). If at any stage, any information / documents submitted by the applicant is found to be incorrect / false or have some discrepancy which disqualifies the firm then HLL shall take the following action:
 - a) The agency shall be liable for debarment from tendering in HLL Lifecare Limited, apart from any other appropriate contractual /legal action.
- 2. On demand of the Tender Inviting Authority, this whole set of certificates and documents shall be send to the Tender Inviting Authority's office address (as given in the NIT) by registered post/Speed post of India Post in such a way that it shall be delivered to the Tender Inviting Authority before the deadline mentioned. The Tender Inviting Authority reserves the right to reject any bid, for which the above details are not received before the deadline.
- 3. The Tender Inviting Authority shall not be responsible for any failure, malfunction or breakdown of the electronic system while downloading or uploading the documents by the Bidder during the e-procurement process.

11. Deadline for Submission of the Bids

- 11.1 Bid shall be received only online on or before the date and time as notified in NIT.
- 11.2 The Tender Inviting Authority, in exceptional circumstances and at its own discretion, may extend the last date for submission of bids, in which case all rights and obligations previously subject to the original date will then be subject to the new date of submission. The Bidder will not be able to submit his bid after expiry of the date and time of submission of bid (server time).

Modification, Resubmission and Withdrawal of Bids

- 11.3.Resubmission or modification of bid by the bidders for any number of times before the date and time of submission is allowed. Resubmission of bid shall require uploading of all documents including price bid afresh.
- 11.4. If the bidder fails to submit his modified bids within the pre-defined time of receipt, the system shall consider only the last bid submitted.
- 11.5. The Bidder can withdraw his/her bid before the date and time of receipt of the bid. The system shall not allow any withdrawal after the date and time of submission.

12. BID OPENING AND EVALUATION

Bids shall be opened on the specified date & time, by the tender inviting authority or his authorized representative in the presence of bidders or their designated representatives who choose to attend.

12.1. Bid Opening Process

12.1.1 Opening of bids shall be carried out in the same order as it is occurring in invitation of bids or as in order of receipt of bids in the portal. The bidders & guest users can view the summary of opening of bids from any system. Bidders are not required to be present during the bid opening at the opening location if they so desire.

Envelope - I: Envelope- I Opening date shall be as mentioned in NIT Document. (Envelop - I shall contain scanned copy of Tender Fees and EMD).

Envelope - II: Opening date shall be as mentioned in NIT. The intimation regarding acceptance / rejection of their bids will be intimated to the contractors/firms through e-tendering portal.





If any clarification is needed from bidder about the deficiency in his uploaded documents in Envelope- I, he will be asked to provide it through CPP portal. The bidder shall upload the requisite clarification/documents within time specified by HLL Lifecare Limited, failing which tender will be liable for rejection. In extraordinary circumstances the bidders may be requested to submit the deficient documents intimated through the e-tendering portal additionally by e-mail (As mentioned in the NIT).

Envelope - III: The technically qualified bidders, financial bids shall be opened as per Eligibility Criteria. (Depending on evaluation of Envelop I, the date shall be intimated through CPP Portal)

12.1.2. In the event of the specified date of bid opening being declared a holiday for HLL, the bids will be opened at the same time on the next working day.

12.2. Confidentiality

- 12.2.1. Information relating to the examination, clarification, evaluation, and comparison of Bids and recommendations for the award of a contract shall not be disclosed to Bidders or any other persons not officially concerned with such process until the award has been announced in favour of the successful bidder.
- 12.2.2. Any effort by a Bidder to influence the Purchaser during processing of bids, evaluation, bid comparison or award decisions shall be treated as Corrupt & Fraudulent Practices and may result in the rejection of the Bidders' bid.

12.3 Clarification of Bids

- 12.3.1. To assist in the examination, evaluation, and comparison of bids, the Tender Inviting Authority may ask the bidder for required clarification on the information submitted with the bid. The request for clarification and the response shall be in writing or by e-mail, but no change in the price or substance of the Bid shall be sought, offered, or permitted.
- 12.3.2. No Bidder shall contact the Tender Inviting Authority on any matter relating to the submitted bid from the time of the bid opening to the time the contract is awarded. If the Bidder wishes to bring additional information to the notice of the Tender Inviting Authority, he shall do so in writing.

12.4. Examination of Bids, and Determination of Responsiveness

- 12.4.1. During the bid opening, the Tender Inviting Authority will determine for each Bid whether it meets the required eligibility as specified in the NIT and the required documents and certificates.
- 12.4.2. A substantially responsive bid is one which conforms to all the terms, conditions, and requirements of the bidding documents, without material deviation or reservation.

A material deviation or reservation is one:-

- which affects in any substantial way the scope, quality, or performance of the Works;
- which limits in any substantial way, inconsistent with the bidding documents, the Purchaser's rights or the Bidder's obligations under the Contract;

or

- Whose rectification would affect unfairly the competitive position of other Bidders presenting substantially responsive Bids.
- 12.4.3. If a Bid is not substantially responsive, it may be rejected by the Tender Inviting Authority, and may not subsequently be made responsive by correction or withdrawal of the nonconforming material deviation or reservation.





- 12.4.4. Non submission of legible or required documents or evidences may render the bid non-responsive.
- 12.4.5. Bidder can witness the principal activities and view the documents/summary reports for that particular work by logging on to the portal with his DSC from anywhere.
- 12.4.6. In case only single bid is received, then the purchaser reserves the right to accept/reject the bid as per prevailing norms of GFR and CPP portal, or to go for retender.

12.5. Negotiation on Bids

The Tender Inviting Authority reserves the right to negotiate with the lowest evaluated responsive bidder.

13. BID VALIDITY

- 13.1. Bids shall remain valid for the period of **180 (One Hundred And Eighty)** days from the date of opening of the technical bid as specified in the NIT. A bid valid for a shorter period shall be rejected by HLL as non-responsive.
- 13.2. In exceptional circumstances, prior to expiry of the original bid validity period, the Tendering Authority may request the bidders to extend the period of validity for a specified additional period. The request and the responses thereto shall be made in writing or by email. A bidder may refuse the request without forfeiting its bid security (if applicable). A bidder agreeing to the request will not be required or permitted to modify its bid, but will be required to extend the validity of its bid security (if applicable) for the period of the extension.

14. STATUTORY EXEMPTIONS:

- <u>MSE</u> Statutory exemptions as per relevant guidelines shall be applicable for MSE vendors.
 However, the preferences with respect to MSE shall not be applicable who are only involved the trading of the product under the scope of this tender.
- <u>PPP MII</u> Preferences for Make in India products / services shall be applicable in line with Government Order No.P-45021/12/2017PP (BE-II), 2017 (published by Department for Promotion of Industry and Internal Trade) inclusive of the latest amendments. Self declaration to be submitted to claim MAKE IN INDIA preference.

15. BID SECURITY (EMD)

15(a)

- i) The Bidder shall furnish, as part of his Bid, a Bid Security for an amount as detailed in the Notice Inviting Tender (NIT). For e-tenders, Bidders shall remit the Bid Security using the payment options given in e-tender under Government e-Procurement system only.
- ii) Each bid must be accompanied by E.M.D. Any Bid not accompanied by an acceptable Bid Security (EMD) shall be rejected as non-responsive.
- iii) The Bid Security (EMD) of the unsuccessful Bidder shall become refundable as promptly as possible after opening of Price Bid and finalization of the tender.
- iv) The Bid Security (EMD) of the successful Bidder will be discharged when the Bidder has furnished the required Security Deposit and acceptance of LOI/Work order.
- v) SSI/MSE units interested in availing exemption from payment of Bid Security should submit a valid copy of their registration certificate issued by the concerned DIC or NSIC/Udyog Aadhaar. But the Party has to provide Security Deposit, if work is awarded to them.





- vi) The bid security may be forfeited/ blacklisted/ de-barred from participating in HLL tenders for a period of 2 years.
- vii) The Bid Security may be forfeited:
 - (a) If a Bidder:
 - Changes its offer/bid during the period of bid validity or during the validity of the contract.
 - Does not accept the correction of errors
 - (b) In the case of the successful Bidder, if the Bidder fails:
 - To sign the Agreement
 - To deliver the material within stipulated time frame as per PO.
 - To accept the Notification of award/Letter of Indent/ Purchase order and/or submit the security deposit.
 - To acknowledge the Notification of award/Letter of Indent/ Purchase order within 5 days from the date of issue by sending the signed copy of the same.
- viii) In such cases the work shall be rearranged at the risk and cost of the selected bidder
- ix) The Bid Security deposited will not carry any interest.

16. TENDER PROCESSING FEE

- 16.1. For e-tenders, the mode of remittance of Tender processing Fee shall be the same as detailed for remitting Bid Security (EMD). For e-tenders, Bidders shall remit the Tender fee using the payment options as mentioned in the e-tender
- 16.2. Any bid not accompanied by the Tender Fee as notified, shall be rejected as nonresponsive.
- 16.3. Tender Fee remitted will not be refunded.

17. ALTERATIONS AND ADDITIONS

- 17.1 The bid shall contain no alterations or additions, except those to comply with instructions, or as necessary to correct errors made by the bidder, in which case such corrections shall be initialed by the person or persons signing the bid.
- 17.2 The bidder shall not attach any conditions of his own to the Bid. The Bid price must be based on the tender documents. Any bidder who fails to comply with this clause will be disqualified.

18. INDEMNIFICATION CLAUSE

In case of any Adverse Drug Reaction / untoward side effects occurred due to the administration of the product supplied by your organization, the manufacture/ supplier shall be held liable for any legal or any other proceedings initiated by the Government of India / State Government Authorities. The Bidder shall indemnify, defend and hold harmless Government of India and HLL, its Affiliates, officers, directors, employees, agents, and their respective successors and assigns, from and against any and all loss, damage, claim, injury, cost or expenses (including without limitation reasonable attorney's fees), incurred in connection with third Party claims of any kind that arise out of or are attributable to (i) Manufacturer's/Bidders breach of any of its warranties, representations, covenants or obligations set forth herein or (ii) the negligent act or omission of the Manufacturer /Bidders.(iii) any product liability claim arising from the gross negligence or bad faith of, or intentional misconduct or intentional breach of this Contract by bidder or its affiliate. The





Bidder has to submit the indemnity certificate duly signed and sealed in the format provided in Annexure 09

19. SECURITY DEPOSIT

- 19.1 Within 3 days of the receipt of notification of award from the purchaser/owner; the successful Bidder shall furnish the security deposit in the form of a Demand Draft or Bank Guarantee in the security deposit form to be sent along with the Notification of Award.
- 19.2 The EMD submitted by the successful bidder shall be converted to Security Deposit and the bidder shall be allowed to remit the balance amount.
- 19.3 Failure of the successful Bidder to accept the notification of award or submission of security deposit within the time frame shall constitute sufficient grounds for the annulment of the award and forfeiture of the EMD, in which even the purchaser/owner may make the award to the next lowest evaluated bidder or call for new bids.

20. PERFORMANCE SECURITY

20.1 An amount of 3% of Basic Price (less GST) shall be deducted from the Invoices

Submitted by the successful bidder as performance security to be utilized in case of default or defective materials, supplies, work or service not rectified by the bidder. The performance security, less any sums charged by the purchaser, shall be paid over to the bidder after 365 days from the date of receipt of material and acceptance at designated HLL CFA / Depot anywhere in India. The bidder can submit Bank Guarantee towards the 3% performance security against which the same shall be released.

20.2 After the submission of Performance Guarantee and its acceptance, the Bid Security will be refunded to the successful bidder.

21. FORFEITURE OF SECURITY DEPOSIT

If the successful bidder / Contractor fails to supply the ordered material at the rate finalized or execute the work and / or supplies only part quantity / partially execute the work or fails to comply with the terms and conditions of the purchase order / work order the security deposit furnished will be forfeited / Bank Guarantee encashed.

22. PAYMENT TERMS

- 22.1 No Advance payment shall be given.
 - a. 97% of the payable amount will be released within 120 days of delivery and acceptance of consignment by HLL
 - b. Remaining 3% will be released after 365 days from the date of receipt of material and acceptance at designated HLL CFA / Depot anywhere in India. The bidder can submit Bank Guarantee towards the 3% performance security against which the same shall be released
- 22.2 After the submission of Performance Guarantee and its acceptance, the Bid Security will be refunded to the successful bidder.
- 22.3. The amount shall be paid by HLL in Indian Rupees.
- 22.4. Acceptance of the payment terms without any qualification shall form part of the technical bid. In case the payment terms are not accepted, the bid is likely to be rejected.
- 22.5 HLL will make payment to supplier towards the GST amount only after the invoice is





uploaded by supplier in GST outward return i.e. GSTR-1 and credit of GST is available (reflected in GSTR-2A) to HLL.

23. DELIVERY TERMS

Goods must be delivered within 14 days of issue of Notification of Award /Letter of Intent / Purchase order by HLL. These items are being procured against requirement from different Government institutions.

24. DELAY IN DELIVERY OF GOODS

- 24.1. Delivery of the Goods shall be made by the Supplier in accordance with the time schedule prescribed by the Purchaser in the Notice of award/ Letter of Indent / Purchase order. If at any time during performance of the Contract, the Supplier should encounter conditions impeding timely delivery of the Goods, the Supplier shall promptly notify the Purchaser in writing of the fact of the delay, its likely duration and its cause(s). As soon as practicable after receipt of the Supplier's notice, the Purchaser shall evaluate the situation and may at its discretion extend the Supplier's time for performance, with or without penalty.
 - If the vendor fails to deliver the full ordered quantity even during extended delivery period then the Notice of award/ Letter of Indent / Purchase order shall be short-closed.
- 24.2. A delay by the Supplier in the performance of its delivery obligations shall render the Supplier liable to the imposition of penalty pursuant to agreement, unless an extension of time is agreed upon pursuant to agreement without the application of liquidated damages. Levying of penalty shall be on a case to case basis.
- 24.3. In case of delay in supply the clause number 18 in GCC (Liquidated Damage) will be applicable.
- 24.4. If L1 defaults (fails to deliver goods on time) then the purchaser reserves the right to purchase the goods from an alternate supplier or from market at the risk and cost of supplier and if the purchase happens at a price higher than the ordered rates, the purchaser shall have the right to claim the difference upon whom order was originally placed and supplier will be under obligation to pay the same. The purchaser has the right to forfeit the performance security / Security Deposit in the event of default. In addition the purchaser is entitled to recover the business loss suffered by the purchaser consequent to default for supplying the product.

25. TAXES AND DUTIES

The Bidder shall bear and pay all taxes, duties, levies, GST and charges assessed on the bidder by all municipal, state, or national government authorities, loading & unloading charges etc in connection with the Goods and Services supplied under the Contract. Income Tax and Other Taxes as applicable at the time of execution of job or any other government-imposed liabilities would be deducted from each bill submitted by the bidder

26. INSPECTION AND TESTS

- 26.1 The Purchaser or its representative shall have the right to inspect and/or to test the Goods to confirm their conformity to the Contract at no extra cost of the Purchaser. The Special conditions of Contract and/or the Technical Specifications shall specify what inspections and tests the Purchaser requires and where they are to be conducted. The Purchaser shall notify the Supplier in writing of the identity of any representatives retained for these purposes.
- 26.2 The inspections and test may be conducted on the premises of the Supplier or at the Goods final destination. Where conducted on the premises of the Supplier or its subcontractor(s), all reasonable facilities and assistance including access to drawings and production data -





shall be furnished to the inspectors at no charge to the Purchaser.

- 26.3 Should any inspected or tested Goods fail to conform to the specifications, the Purchaser may reject them and the Supplier shall either replace the rejected Goods or make all alternations necessary to meet specification requirements free of cost to the Purchaser.
- 26.4 The Purchasers right to inspect, test and, where necessary, reject the Goods' arrival in at any site shall in no way be limited or waived by reason of the Goods having previously been inspected, tested and passed by the Purchaser or its representative prior to the Goods dispatched.
- 26.5 HLL reserves the right to seek samples of the product being offered before placement of order and based on approval of samples by HLL/Ultimate customer the order shall be placed. If the sample is rejected due to quality/technical reasons, HLL reserves the right to approach the next higher bidder for samples and if approved, HLL shall proceed with order placement with the next higher bidders. The samples approved only be accepted against the order placed and any deviation would result in the rejection of the product supplied.
- 26.6 The supplier should submit the internal lab reports for the supplies made to HLL. The purchaser reserves the right to sample check the consignment at the time of delivery for which cost shall be borne by the supplier (pre-dispatch inspection). HLL may analyse the sample drawn from the goods received at depots/C&FAs. In case of sample testing failure at third party lab/ HLL's lab or quality related market complaints, the supplier shall take sole responsibility to replace the entire batch free of cost including the freight charges for collecting back the rejected items from HLL warehouses & resupply or refund the payment for such rejected quantity equal to its Door delivery value if the payment is already made.

27. INDEMNITY

The Bidder shall indemnify, defend and hold harmless Government of India and HLL, its Affiliates, officers, directors, employees, agents, and their respective successors and assigns, from and against any and all loss, damage, claim, injury, cost or expenses (including without limitation reasonable attorney's fees), incurred in connection with third Party claims of any kind that arise out of or are attributable to (i) Manufacturer's/Bidders breach of any of its warranties, representations, covenants or obligations set forth herein or (ii) the negligent act or omission of the Manufacturer /Bidders.(iii) any product liability claim arising from the gross negligence or bad faith of, or intentional misconduct or intentional breach of this Contract by bidder or its affiliate. The Bidder has to submit the indemnity certificate duly signed and sealed in the format provided in Annexure 9

28. SHORT SUPPLY:

If any shortages in sealed boxes are detected, then supplier should be held responsible. In such a case, the supplier will have to make good of the loss or refund the payment for such quantity equal to its purchase value if the payment is already made. If the payment is not made, purchaser will have right to deduct the payment for the equivalent purchase value corresponding to quantity found short.

29. PARALLEL RATE CONTRACTS:

HLL reserves the right to enter into the rate contract / parallel rate contracts with one or more parties or to place adhoc contracts simultaneously or at any time during the currency of contract, with one or more suppliers.

The purchaser also reserves the rights (1) to enter into parallel Price Agreement(s) / Contract(s) simultaneously or at any time during the period of the Price Agreement/Rate Contract with one or more bidder(s) as he/they think fit and (2) to place adhoc contract or contracts simultaneously or at any time during the period of this Rate contract with one or more supplier(s) / bidder(s) for such quantity of such item or items as the purchaser (whose decision shall be final) may determine.





30. IN CASE OF DEFAULT

The purchaser is not bound to accept the L1 offer only and circumstances warranting where L1 shows its disinterest, L2 or higher offer may be considered for acceptance.

31. RISK PURCHASE

If L1 or any other parties' defaults (fails to deliver goods on time) then the purchaser reserves the right to purchase the goods an alternate supplier or from market at the risk and cost of L1 supplier and if the purchase happens at a price higher than the ordered rates, the purchaser shall have the right to claim the difference upon whom order was originally placed and L1 supplier will be under obligation to pay the same. In addition, the purchaser is entitled to recover the business loss suffered by the purchaser consequent to default for supplying the product.

32. FORCE MAJEURE

- 32.1 For purposes of this Clause "Force Majeure" means an event beyond the control of the Supplier and not involving the Supplier's fault or negligence and not foreseeable. Such events may include, but are not limited to, acts of the Purchaser either in its sovereign or contractual capacity, wars or revolutions, fires, floods, epidemics, quarantine restrictions and freight embargoes.
- 32.2 If a Force Majeure situation arises, the Supplier shall promptly notify the Purchaser in writing within Seven days from the date of such conditions and the cause thereof. Unless otherwise directed by the Purchaser in writing, the Supplier shall continue to perform its obligations under the Contract as far as is reasonably practical, and shall seek all reasonable alternative means for performance not prevented by the force majeure event.

33. GOODS REPLACEMENT:

If goods are found to be defective during the sample testing by HLL or Quality related market complaint, on arrival of the material at designated HLL delivery point, supplier must replace the quantity free of cost with fresh batch upon demand by HLL. However replacement of goods will be accepted by HLL subject to the concurrence from the ordering institute else the purchase order will be cancelled and Clause 24 (Delay in delivery of goods) will be applied under the discretion of HLL.

34. CLARIFICATIONS ON BIDS

During the bid evaluation, HLL may, at its discretion, ask the Bidder for a clarification of its bid. The request for clarification and the response shall be in writing, and no change in the price or substance of the bid shall be sought, offered, or permitted

35. CONTACTING HLL

- a) From the time of bid opening to the time of Contract award, if any Bidder wishes to contact HLL on any matter related to the bid, he shall do so in writing by sending email to sdrbdsouth@lifecarehll.com.
- b) If a Bidder tries to influence HLL directly or otherwise, interfere in the bid evaluation process and the Contract award decision, his bid will be rejected.

36. HLL'S RIGHT TO ACCEPT OR REJECT ANY OR ALL BIDS

The Purchaser reserves the right to accept or reject any bid, and to annul the bidding process and reject all bids at any time prior to award Contract award, without thereby incurring any liability to the affected bidder or bidders.

The purchaser does not bind itself to accept the lowest or any bid and reserves the right to reject any or all bids at any point of time prior to the issuance of the Notice of award/Letter of intent/Purchase order without reason whatsoever.





The purchaser reserves the right to resort to retendering without providing any reasons whatsoever. The purchaser shall not incur any liability on account of such rejection.

The purchaser reserves the right to modify any terms, conditions or specifications for submission of offer and to obtain revised bids from the bidders due to such changes, if any.

Canvassing of any kind will be a disqualification and the purchaser may decide to cancel the bidder from its empanelment.

The purchaser reserves the right to accept or reject any bid and annul the bidding process and reject all bids at any time prior to award of contract without thereby incurring any liability to the affected bidder or bidders or any obligation to inform the affected bidder or bidders of the ground for the purchaser's action.

37. PURCHASER'S RIGHT TO VARY QUANTITIES AT TIME OF AWARD

The Purchaser reserves the right at the time of award of contract to increase or decrease the quantity of goods and services originally specified in the bid document without any change in unit price or other terms and conditions.

38. EVALUATION AND COMPARISON OF BIDS

- 38.1 The Purchaser will evaluate and compare bids previously determined to be substantially responsive.
- 38.2 Price comparison during evaluation will be done on the Unit basic price of the product excluding GST. The unit basic price of the product shall include cost of the material, freight charges, Insurance or any other charges excluding GST for door delivery basis to our delivery location(s)
- 38.3 Rate shall be offered separately for each item as per price schedule. Selection of bidder will be based on the lowest price quoted for each item.

39. SETTLEMENT OF DISPUTES

Arbitration shall not be a means of settlement of any dispute or claim arising out of the contract relating to the work. Any disputes or difference arising between the parties with respect to the performance of any part of this agreement or anything connected therewith, etc shall as far as possible be mutually settled by the process of dialog and negotiation. Any disputes or differences or questions or claims arising under or relating to a concerning or touching this agreement shall be referred for arbitration in accordance with the provisions of the Arbitration and Conciliation Act 1996.

The arbitration proceedings shall be held at Thiruvananthapuram. The award passed by the arbitrator shall be final and binding on the parties hereto. The conduct of such arbitration shall be in English. Subject to arbitration, the Courts at Thiruvananthapuram alone shall have jurisdiction in respect of settlement of any matter arising out or in connection with the contract.

40. MAJOR RESPONSIBILITIES OF SUPPLIER

- a. The suppliers have to supply the goods as per the delivery schedules and quantity mentioned in the Notification of award/ Letter of Indent/ Purchase order. Supplies made shall be in strict conformance with the stipulations of tender specification and the respective Notification of award/ Letter of Indent/ Purchase orders.
- b. The successful bidder shall acquire in its name all permits, approvals, and/or licenses from all local, state, or national government authorities or public service undertakings that are necessary for the performance of the Notification of award/ Letter of Indent/ Purchase order.
- c. The Supplier shall comply with all laws in force in India. The laws will include all national, provincial, municipal, or other laws that affect the performance of the Contract and are





binding upon the bidder. The Bidders shall indemnify and hold harmless HLL from and against any and all liabilities, damages, claims, fines, penalties, and expenses of whatever nature arising or resulting from the violation of such laws by the bidder or its personnel except that caused by HLL.

- d. Any product related legal issues shall be handled and connected expenses therewith shall be borne by the bidder/ manufacturer only.
- e. Any product related cases shall be handled and connected expenses therewith shall be borne by the contract manufacturer only
- f. The bidder must undertake to provide the purchaser the consignment number (s) by which the items ordered had been dispatched from their sites, so as to have online/web access to the tracking system of physical movements of the consignments sent through the courier.
- g. The supplier should submit the internal lab reports for the supplies made to HLL. The purchaser reserves the right to sample check the consignment at the time of delivery for which cost shall be borne by the supplier (pre-dispatch inspection). HLL may analyse the sample drawn from the goods received at depots/C&FAs. In case of sample testing failure at third party lab/ HLL's lab or quality related market complaints, the supplier shall take sole responsibility to replace the entire batch free of cost including the freight charges for collecting back the rejected items from HLL warehouses & resupply or refund the payment for such rejected quantity equal to its Door delivery value if the payment is already made.
- 41. The final quantities mentioned in Annexure 4 may vary as per the final requirement and the order may be placed in single or multiple lots during the bid validity period.

42. GOVERNING LANGUAGE

The contract shall be written in English language. English language version of the Contract shall govern its interpretation. All correspondence and documents pertaining to the Contract which are exchanged by the parties shall be written in the same language.

43. AWARD CRITERIA

The Purchaser will award the contract with the successful bidders whose bid has been determined to be substantially responsive and has been determined as the lowest evaluated bid in the respective price slabs, provided further that the bidder is determined to be qualified to perform the contract satisfactorily.

44. NOTIFICATION OF AWARD

- 44.1 Prior to the expiration of the period of bid validity, the Purchaser will notify the successful bidder in writing by registered letter or by email, to be confirmed, that its bid had been accepted.
- 44.2 The notification of award will constitute the formation of the contract.
- 44.3 The notification of award/ Letter of Intent/ Purchase order will constitute the formation of the Contract. The supplier shall give acceptance of the Notification of award/Letter of Intent/ Purchase order within 5 days from the date of issue by sending the signed copy of the same failing which ,the purchaser shall have the right to cancel the order. The conditions mentioned in the Notification of award/Rate contract agreement/Letter of Intent/ Purchase order will be mutually binding for both the parties and the bidder and the purchaser shall abide by the same. In case of any default in any of the condition of the Notification of award/Letter of Intent/ Purchase order, the purchaser reserves the rights to invoke Bid Securing clause.
- 44.4 The Purchase order (PO) / Notice of award is liable to be cancelled, if the supplier is unable to comply with or violates any of the terms and conditions laid down in the Purchase order/





Notice of Award. Therefore, up on such cancellation of PO/ Notice of award by HLL, the Supplier will be liable to refund the outstanding advance amount forthwith.

44.5 The successful bidder shall confirm the acceptance of the Notice of award/Purchase order as per the terms & conditions of the tender by signing and returning the duplicate copy of Purchase order (PO)/Notice of award within 5 days from the date of issue of the of purchase order/ Notice of award, failing which HLL shall have the right to reject the purchase order/ Notice of award.

45. TERMINATION

HLL reserve right to terminate/ cancel the Notification of award/ Letter of Indent/ Purchase order at any time for any reason without any liability on HLL.

46. FALL CLAUSE

The BIDDER undertakes that it has not supplied/is not supplying similar product/systems or subsystems OR providing similar services at a price/ charge lower than that offered in the present bid in respect of any other Ministry/Department of the Government of India or PSU and if it is found any stage that similar product/systems or sub systems was supplied by the BIDDER to any to the Ministry/Department of the Government of India or a PSU at a lower price, then that very price, with due allowance for elapsed time will be applicable to the present case and the difference in the cost would be refunded by the BIDDER to HLL, if the contract has already been concluded.

47. CORRUPT OR FRAUDULENT PRACTICES

The purchaser requires that the bidders, suppliers and contractors observe the highest standard of ethics during the procurement and execution of such contracts. In pursuit of this policy, the following are defined:

SI. No	Term	Meaning
(a)	Corrupt practice	The offering, giving, receiving, or soliciting, directly or indirectly, of anything of value to influence the action of a public official in the procurement process or in contract execution.
(b)	Fraudulent practice	A misrepresentation or omission of facts in order to influence a procurement process or the execution of a contract.
(c)	Collusive practice	Means a scheme or arrangement between two or more bidders, with or without the knowledge of the purchaser, designed to establish bid prices at artificial, non-competitive levels.
(d)	Coercive practice	Means harming or threatening to harm, directly or indirectly, persons or their property to influence their participation in the procurement process or affect the execution of a contract.

The Purchaser will reject the proposal for award if it determines that the Bidder recommended for award has, directly or through an agent, engaged in corrupt, fraudulent, collusive or coercive practices in competing for the Contract in question.

48. SHELF LIFE

The supplies of all products should be from fresh stock only. At the time of receipt of medicines at HLL depot, the Products having less than 2 year of shelf life shall not be acceptable. For products having more than 2 year of total shelf life, at the time of receipt of goods at HLL depot, products should have minimum 85% of remaining shelf life with latest manufacturing date. Products to be supplied should be of standard quality/quantity as per specification and must be as per the formulations/standard approved/specified by the Drug Control Act and Food & Drug Control Administration Regulation or as per the regulation of any such statutory authorities.

49. FLEXIBILITY OF PRICES





The purchaser has option to re-negotiate with rate contract holder to bring down the rate contract prices whenever market fluctuations affect the prices abnormally.

50. LICENSE AND PERMITS

The Supplier shall acquire in its name all permits, approvals, and/or licenses from all local, state, or national government authorities or public service undertakings that are necessary for the performance of the Contract.

The Supplier shall comply with all laws in force in India. The laws will include all national, provincial, municipal, or other laws that affect the performance of the Contract and are binding upon the Supplier The Supplier shall indemnify and hold harmless Purchaser from and against any and all liabilities, damages, claims, fines, penalties, and expenses of whatever nature arising or resulting from the violation of such laws by the Supplier or its personnel.

51. INTEGRITY PACT

Pre-Contract Integrity Pact and Independent External Monitor

The Integrity pact annexed shall be part and parcel of this document, and has to be signed by bidder(s) at the pre-tendering stage itself, as a pre bid obligation and should be submitted along with the financial and technical bids. All the bidders are bound to comply with the Integrity Pact clauses. Bids submitted without signing Integrity Pact will be ab initio rejected without assigning any reason.

The Integrity pact annexed shall be part and parcel of this document, and has to be signed by bidder(s) at the pre-tendering stage itself, as a pre-bid obligation and should be submitted along with the financial and technical bids. All the bidders are bound to comply with the Integrity Pact clauses. Bids submitted without signing Integrity Pact will be ab initio rejected without assigning any reason.

The email id of the Independent External Monitor for HLL is given below.

Email id: iemhll@lifecarehll.com

52. RESTRICTIONS UNDER RULE 144 (XI) OF GFR 2017 FOR BIDDERS FROM A COUNTRY SHARING LAND BORDER WITH INDIA.

Any bidder from a country which shares a land border with India will be eligible to bid in this tender only if the bidder is registered with Competent Authority, as per order no F.No.6/18/2019-PPD dated 23-July-2020 (Rule 144 (xi) of GFR) inclusive of the latest amendments issued by Ministry of Finance, GOI at Appendix of this bidding document. The bidder must comply with all provisions mentioned in this order. A self-declaration (as per format provided in Annexure 12) with respect to this order must be submitted.

53. PURCHASE PREFERENCE TO MICRO AND SMALL ENTERPRISES (MSE's)

Purchase preference will be given to MSEs as defined in Public Procurement Policy for Micro and Small Enterprises (MSEs) Order, 2012 dated 23.03.2012 issued by Ministry of Micro, Small and Medium Enterprises and its subsequent Orders/Notifications issued by concerned Ministry. However, the preferences with respect to MSE shall not be applicable who are only involved the trading of the product under the scope of this tender.

54. PROVISIONS OF PUBLIC PROCUREMENT (PREFERENCE TO MAKE IN INDIA) ORDER 2017

Statutory exemptions as per relevant guidelines shall be applicable for MSE vendors. Preferences for Make in India products / services shall be applicable in line with Government Order No.P-45021/12/2017PP (BE-II), 2017 (published by Department for Promotion of





Industry and Internal Trade) inclusive of the latest amendments. Self-declaration to be submitted to claim MAKE IN INDIA preference as per Annexure 15.

55. SPLITTING OF ORDER

In case of critical/vital/safety/security nature of the item, large quantity under procurement, urgent delivery requirements and inadequate vendor capacity, HLL reserves the right to split the contract quantity between the bidders. The splitting ratio shall be at the discretion of HLL. The lowest rate accepted would be counter offered to the L2 party. On acceptance of the counter offer, the order will be placed on L2 for the respective percentage. In case of non-acceptance of the counter offer by the L2 party, a similar offer shall be made to L3 and L4, and so on.

56. MRP should not be printed in any package

57. Goods and Services Tax (GST):

- a. If a tenderer asks for Goods and Services Tax to be paid extra, the rate and nature with HSN code of Goods and Services Tax applicable should be correctly shown separately. The Goods and Services Tax will be paid as per the rate at which it is liable to be assessed or has actually been assessed provided the transaction is legally liable to Goods and Services Tax and is payable as per the terms of the contract. If any refund of Tax is received at a later date, the Supplier must return the amount forth-with to the purchaser.
- b. In case within the delivery period stipulated in the contract, there is an increase in the statutory taxes like GST or fresh imposition of taxes which may be levied in respect of the goods and services specified in the contract, reimbursement of these statutory variation shall be allowed to the extent of actual quantum of taxes paid by the supplier. This benefit, however, cannot be availed by the supplier in case the period of delivery is extended due to unexcused delay by the supplier.
- c. But nevertheless, the Purchaser shall be entitled to the benefit of any decrease in price on account of reduction in or remission of GST or any other duty or tax or levy or on account of any other grounds. In case of downward revision in taxes/duties, the actual quantum of reduction of taxes/duties must be reimbursed to the purchaser by the supplier. All such adjustments shall include all reliefs, exemptions, rebates, concession etc. if any obtained by the supplier.





GENERAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT (GCC)

1. DEFINITIONS

- 1.1 In this contract the following terms shall be interpreted as indicated:
 - (a) "The Contract" means the agreement entered into between the Purchaser and the Supplier as recorded in the Contract Form signed by the parties, including all the attachments and appendices thereto and all documents incorporated by reference therein:
 - (b) "The Contract Price" means the price payable to the Supplier under the Contract for the full and proper performance of its contractual obligations;
 - (c) "The Goods" means all the products, and/or other materials which the Supplier is required to supply to the Purchaser under the Contract;
 - (d) "Services" means services ancillary to the supply of the Goods, such as transportation and insurance, and other incidental services, covered under the contract;
 - (e) "GCC" means the General Conditions of Contract contained in this section.
 - (f) "SCC" means the Special Conditions of Contract.
 - (g) "The Purchaser" means the Organisation purchasing the Goods, as named in SCC;
 - (h) "The Supplier" means the individual or firm supplying the Goods under this Contract;
 - (i) "Day" means calendar day.
 - (j) "Delivery period" means the period applicable upto completion of supply of goods by the supplier at the required site mentioned in Notification of award/ Letter of Indent/ Purchase order and accepted by the Purchaser.

2. APPLICATION

2.1 These General Conditions shall apply to the extent that they are not superseded by provisions in other parts of the Contract.

3. STANDARDS

3.1 The Goods supplied under this Contract shall conform to the standards mentioned in the Technical Specifications.

4. USE OF CONTRACT DOCUMENTS AND INFORMATION

- 4.1 The Supplier shall not, without the Purchaser's prior written consent, disclose the Contract, or any provision thereof, or any specification, plan, drawing, pattern, sample or information furnished by or on behalf of the Purchaser in connection therewith, to any person other than a person employed by the Supplier in performance of the Contract. Disclosure to any such employed person shall be made in confidence and shall extend only so far as may be necessary for purposes of such performance.
- 4.2 The Supplier shall not, without the Purchaser's prior written consent, make use of any document or information enumerated in GCC Clause 4.1 except for purposes of performing the Contract.
- 4.3 Any document, other than the Contract itself, enumerated in GCC clause 4.1 shall remain the property of the Purchaser and shall be returned (in all copies) to the Purchaser on completion of the supplier's performance under the Contract if so required by the Purchaser.

5. SUBCONTRACTS

The supplier shall notify the Purchaser in writing of all subcontracts awarded under the contract if not already specified in his bid. Such notification, in his original bid or later, shall not relieve the Supplier from any liability or obligation under the contract.





6. CONTRACT AMENDMENTS

6.1 Subject to GCC Clauses, no variation in or modification of the terms of the Contract shall be made except by written amendment signed by the parties.

7. PATENT RIGHTS

- 7.1 The Supplier shall indemnify the Purchaser against all third-party claims of infringement of patent, trademark or industrial design rights arising from use of the Goods or any part thereof in India.
- 7.2 Any product related cases shall be handled and connected expenses therewith shall be borne by the Supplier only.

8. INSURANCE

For delivery of goods at site, the insurance shall be obtained by the Supplier in an amount equal to 110% of the value of the goods from "Warehouse to Warehouse" (Final destinations) on "All Risks" basis including War Risks and Strike.

9. CHANGE ORDERS

- 9.1 The Purchaser may at any time by written order given to the Supplier, make changes within the general scope of the Contract in any one or more of the following:
 - (a) The method of shipping or packing
 - (b) The place of delivery; or
 - (c) The services to be provided by the Supplier.

10. ASSIGNMENT

10.1 The Supplier shall not assign, in whole or in part, its obligations to perform under the contract, except with the Purchaser's prior written consent.

11. TERMINATION BY DEFAULT

- 11.1 The Purchaser may, without prejudice to any other remedy for breach of contract, by written notice of default sent to the supplier, terminate the Contract in whole or part;
 - (a) if the Supplier fails to deliver any or all of the goods within the time period(s) specified in the Contract, or within any extension thereof granted by the Purchaser, or
 - (b) If the Supplier fails to perform any other obligation(s) under the contract.
- 11.2 In the event the Purchaser terminates the Contract in whole or in part, the Purchaser may procure, upon such terms and in such manner as it deems appropriate, Goods or Services similar to those undelivered, and the Supplier shall be liable to the Purchaser for any excess costs for such similar Goods. However, the Supplier shall continue the performance of the Contract till such time.

12. TERMINATION FOR INSOLVENCY

The Purchaser may at any time terminate the Contract by giving written notice to the Supplier, if the Supplier becomes bankrupt or otherwise insolvent. In this event, termination will be without compensation to the Supplier, provided that such termination will not prejudice or affect any right of action or remedy which has accrued or will accrue thereafter to the Purchaser.

13. APPLICABLE LAW

The Contract shall be interpreted in accordance with the laws of the Union of India.

14. NOTICES

14.1 Any notice given by one party to the other pursuant to this Contract shall be sent to other





party in writing or by cable, telex or facsimile and confirmed in writing to the other Party's address specified in Special Conditions of Contract.

14.2 A notice shall be effective when delivered or on the notice's effective date, whichever is later.

15. TAXES AND DUTIES

Supplier shall be entirely responsible for all taxes, duties, license fees, octroi etc., incurred until delivery of the contracted Goods to the Purchaser.

16. PACKING

- 16.1 The Supplier shall provide such packing of the Goods as is required to prevent their damage or deterioration during transit to their final destination as indicated in the Contract. The packing shall be sufficient to withstand, without limitation, rough handling during transit and exposure to extreme temperatures, salt and precipitation during transit and open storage. Packing case size and weights shall take into consideration, where appropriate, the remoteness of the Goods final destination and the absence of heavy handling facilities at all points in transit. Packing shall adhere to conditions stipulated in Technical specification.
- 16.2 The packing, marking and documentation within and outside the packages shall comply strictly with such special requirements as shall be provided for in the Contract including additional requirements, if any, specified in SCC and in any subsequent instructions ordered by the Purchaser

17. DELIVERY AND DOCUMENTS

Delivery of the Goods shall be made by the Supplier in accordance with the terms specified by the Purchaser in the Letter of Indent / Notification of Award / Purchase order. The details of dispatching and/or other documents to be furnished by the Supplier are specified in SCC, if any.

18. LIQUIDATED DAMAGES

If the Supplier fails to deliver any or all of the Goods or perform of services within the time period(s) specified in the Contract, the Purchaser shall without prejudice to its other remedies under the Contract, deduct from the Contract Price, as liquidated damages, a sum equivalent to 0.5 percent of the delivered price of the delayed Goods or unperformed Services for each week of delay or part thereof until actual delivery or performance, up to a maximum deduction of 10 percent of the delayed Goods or Services contract price. Service tax as applicable will also be recovered in addition to the liquidated damages. However, H.L.L at its sole discretion reserves the right to accept or reject the delivery of materials which are supplied beyond the delivery date as mentioned in the purchase order. In the event of H.L.L accepting the delivery of the materials beyond the stipulated delivery date as per the Purchase order, penalty as mentioned above would apply. In the event of H.L.L rejecting the delivery of the materials beyond the stipulated delivery date as per the Purchase order, then the party is liable to repay HLL any advance amount which was paid by HLL, failing which HLL will have the right to initiate legal proceedings against such party/ successful bidder. Once the maximum is reached, the Purchaser may consider termination of the Contract. If the Supplier fail to comply with specific packing descriptions or instructions, the loss incurred by the purchaser on this account shall be indemnified by the supplier.

19. RESOLUTION OF DISPUTES

19.1 The Purchaser and the Supplier shall make every effort to resolve amicably by direct informal negotiation any disagreement or dispute arising between them under or in connection with the Contract.





19.2 If, after thirty (30) days from the commencement of such informal negotiations, the Purchaser and the Supplier have been unable to resolve amicably a Contract dispute, either party may require that the dispute be referred for resolution to the formal mechanisms specified in the Special Conditions of Contract. These mechanisms may include, but or not limited to, conciliation mediated by a third Party, adjudication in an agreed national forum, and national arbitration.





Special Conditions of Contract (SCC)

The following Special Conditions of Contract (SCC) will apply for this purchase. The corresponding clauses of General Conditions of Contract (GCC) relating to the SCC stipulations have also been incorporated below.

These Special Conditions will modify/substitute/supplement the corresponding (GCC) clauses.

Whenever there is any conflict between the provision in the GCC and that in the SCC, the provision contained in the SCC shall prevail.

There are no special conditions or contract for this tender and all other conditions mentioned in other sections stands valid.





SELF - DECLARATION

Tender: Tender for Supply of Pharmaceutical products, Surgical Consumables and Dental items for onward supplies to Foreign Country

Tender No. HLL/SD/RBD/2023-24/TENDER/22

To,
Associate Vice President (SD)
Sourcing Division
HLL Lifecare Limited
Corporate & Regd. Office
HLL Bhavan, Poojappura,
Thiruvananthapuram-695012
E-mail: sdrbdsouth@lifecarehll.com

Dear Sir.

Data:

We certify that We or our Principal Manufacturer (if applicable), have not been de-registered or debarred or blacklisted or banned / suspended for business for any product or constituent of the product we have quoted, by State Government / Central Govt. Organization /State Medical Corporations/ Director Health Services and or convicted by any court of law, till the due date of submission of BID as specified in the subject BID. If we, at a later date, are found guilty of suppressing facts in this regard, such act on our part shall be considered a fraudulent practice in accordance with the Instructions to Bidders and the Purchaser shall be entitled to reject our BID for the de-registered or debarred or blacklisted or banned / suspended product quoted, submitted by us against this Tender.

Also certify that the quoted products possess relevant quality assurance certification issued by the concerned authorities for all the offered products.

We hereby guarantee that the drugs supplied by our company are not spurious and we further guarantee not to supply any sub-standard or spurious drugs. We assure that the drugs/medicines to be supplied shall be as per the formulations / standard approved / specified by the Drug Control Act and Food & Drug Control Administration Regulation or as per the regulation of any such statutory authorities.

We have also noted that after submission of BID and before award contract, if we are deregistered or debarred or blacklisted by State Government or Government of India / Drug Controller, our BID will be considered as Non-responsive.

We hereby declare that the facts furnished for the purpose of this tender are correct and true to the best of our knowledge. We are well aware that any discrepancy in the same makes us liable for disqualification / debarment / appropriate action by the tenderer.

Cianatura:

Place:	Name:
	Designation:
	Seal:





BID FORM Annexure-02

Ref: Date:

Τo,

Associate Vice President (SD)
HLL Lifecare Limited,
HLL Bhavan, Poojappura,
Thiruvananthapuram -695012 Kerala, India
Tel: 0471 2775500, 0471 2350959 (EXTN - 606 /531)
Website – www.lifecarehll.com

Dear Sir.

<u>Tender: Tender for Supply of Pharmaceutical products, Surgical Consumables and Dental items for onward supplies to Foreign Country</u>

Tender No. HLL/SD/RBD/2023-24/TENDER/22

Having examined the Bidding Documents, including Addenda Nos. [insert numbers], the receipt of which is hereby acknowledged, we, the undersigned, offer our services in full conformity with the Bidding Documents for the total amount against the Product as indicated in the price Schedule.

We undertake that in case our bid is accepted, we shall commence work and shall make all reasonable endeavor to achieve contract acceptance.

We agree to abide by this bid, which, in accordance with consists of this letter, the Price Schedule, letter of authorization, documents establishing conformity, and Attachments through [specify: the number of attachments] to this Bid Form, up to 12 months from the date of opening of financial bids and it shall remain binding upon us and may be accepted by you at any time before the expiration of that period.

We declare that the above quoted price for product is firm and shall not be subject to any variation for the entire period of the assignment. We further declare that the above quoted prices include all taxes as on the date of bid submission, duties and levies payable by us under aforesaid assignment.

We declare that price/ rate offered is for pharmaceutical products at HLL Depot Punjab and all other related activities.

The costs of withdrawals of these deviations / exclusions are enclosed with the Price Schedule. In case a formal final Contract is not prepared and executed between us, this bid, together with your written acceptance of the bid and your notification of award, shall constitute a binding contract between us. We understand that you are not bound to accept the lowest or any bid you may receive.

We, the Bidder shall indemnify, defend and hold harmless Government of India, HLL,its Affiliates, officers, directors, employees, agents, and their respective successors and assigns, from and against any and all loss, damage, claim, injury, cost or expenses (including without limitation reasonable attorney's fees), incurred in connection with third Party claims of any kind that arise out of or are attributable to (i) Manufacturer's/Bidders breach of any of its warranties, representations, covenants or obligations set forth herein or (ii) the negligent act or omission of the Manufacturer/Bidders. (iii) any product liability claim arising from the gross negligence or bad faith of, or intentional misconduct or intentional breach of this Contract by bidder or any affiliate.

We agree to all terms and conditions of the Bid Document and subsequent amendments.

Dated this [insert: number] day of [insert: month], [insert: year].
Signature
Name
Full Address with contact person Name, Phone number and Email
Designation and Common Seal





UNDERTAKING LETTER FOR REPLACEMENT OF COMPLAINT/DEFECTIVE GOODS

<u>Tender: Tender for Supply of Pharmaceutical products, Surgical Consumables and Dental items for onward supplies to Foreign Country</u>

Tender No. HLL/SD/RBD/2023-24/TENDER/22

To,
Associate Vice President (SD)
HLL Lifecare Limited,
HLL Bhavan, Poojappura,
Thiruvananthapuram -695012 Kerala, India
Tel: 0471 2775500, 0471 2350959 (EXTN - 606 /531)
Website – www.lifecarehll.com

Dear Sir.

We hereby confirm and assure you, that the products supplied by us will meet all the quality standards and even if any quality complaint arises, we (name----) take the responsibility to take back the complaint batches and replace and deliver fresh batch to HLL sores/ warehouse free of cost within 30 days, subject to approval from HLL. We (name----) shall also bear the transportation charges for collecting back the compliant/rejected batches or goods and the transportation charges incurred for making the replacement.

	Signature
	Name
Station	Designation and Common Seal
Date	





PRODUCT LIST

Tender: Tender for Supply of Pharmaceutical products, Surgical Consumables and Dental items for onward supplies to Foreign Country

TENDER No - HLL/SD/RBD/2023-24/TENDER/22 Dated 08.12.2023

SL. No	Product Description	UOM	Quantity	Category
	Pharma Items			
1	Acetylsalicylic acid (Aspirin) 75 mg Tab	Tab	22,50,918	Category 1
2	Allopurinol 300 mg tablet (USP / BP / EP	Tab	1,03,957	Category 1
3	Amitriptyline 25 mg tablet	Tab	45,500	Category 1
4	Amlodipine 5 mg Tablets	Tab	19,00,000	Category 1
5	Amox + Clav acid 250mg+62.5mg/5 ml pd.os	Bottle	9,500	Category 1
6	Amoxicillin, 250mg/5ml, Oral Suspension	Bottle	10,000	Category 1
7	Amoxicillin+ Clavulanic acid; 500+125 mg	Tab	2,49,568	Category 1
8	Amoxycillin 500mg, capsules (USP / BP /	Tab	2,21,162	Category 1
9	Azithromycin 200mg/5ml Powder for Oral	Bottle	4,000	Category 1
10	Azithromycin 250mg capsule/Tablet (USP /	Tab	40,000	Category 1
11	Beclomethasone, 50mcg/dose	Can	9,100	Category 1
12	Benzyl benzoate application 25% W/V (USP	Bottle	2,053	Category 1
13	Betamethasone valerate cream equivalent 0.1% 20gm	Tube	44,939	Category 1
14	Bisoprolol 5 mg tablet (BP)	Tab	11,62,000	Category 1
15	Levonorgestrel 0.03 mg tablets contraceptive	CY/STRIPS	3,500	Category 1
16	Calamine lotion 15% (USP / BP / EP) tigh	Bottle	2,000	Category 1
17	Carbamazepine 200mg Tablet, USP/EP/BP	Tab	6,41,304	Category 1
18	Cefuroxime 500 mg Tablet	Tab	59,296	Category 1
19	Cephalexin 500 mg Capsule	Tab	1,05,000	Category 1
20	Cephalexin, powder for oral suspension (250mg/5ml)	Bottle	1,100	Category 1
21	Chlorpheniramine, 2mg/5ml, Oral Syrup	Bottle	42,453	Category 1
22	Ciprofloxacin (As Hydrochloride) 500 mg	Tab	62,000	Category 1
23	Clopidogrel 75mg Tablet	Tab	1,40,000	Category 1
24	Clotrimazole 100mg Vaginal tablet	Vaginal Tab	65,191	Category 1
25	Sulfamethoxazole 800mg + trimethoprim160	Tab	5,100	Category 1
26	Compound Haemorrhoidal ointment with cor 5mg	Tube	5,115	Category 1
27	DepoMedroxy progesterone acetate150mg/ml	Vial	1,000	Category 1
28	Dexamethasone injection sodium phosphate 10mg/ml	Amp	1,946	Category 1
29	Digoxin 0.25 mg tablet in tightly closed	Tab	25,397	Category 1
30	Diltiazem Hydrochloride 60mg Scored Tab	Tab	34,000	Category 1
31	Doxycycline hyclate 100mg capsule/tablet	Tab	14,673	Category 1
32	Enalapril Maleate 10 mg Scored Tablet	Tab	21,52,795	Category 1
33	Ethanol 70%, liter / BT	Bottle	660	Category 1
34	Famotidine 40mg Tablet	Tab	13,00,000	Category 1





Section Sect	35	Ferrous sulphate 125mg/1ml (drops)	Bottle	30,000	Category 1
Fluoxetine 20mg (as hydrochloride)Tablet					
Folic acid tablet 5mg (USP / BP / EP) bl		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •			
Frusemide 40 mg scored tablet (USP / BP Tab 3,54,449 Category 1				1	
40 Gentamicin Sulphate eye drops 0.3% w/v, Bottle 13,917 Category 1		,			
41 Glibenclamide 5 mg Scored Tablet Tab 4,70,712 Category 1 42 Gliclazide 80 mg Scored Tablet Tab 11,20,000 Category 1 43 Halpoeridol 5 mg Tablet (USP / BP / EP)b Tab 7,753 Category 1 44 Hydrochlorothiazide 25 mg Scored Tablet Tab 5,72,752 Category 1 45 Hyoscine Butylbromide 10 mg Tablet Tab 90,000 Category 1 46 Ibuprofen 400mg Tablet Tab 10,18,924 Category 1 47 Insulin Sephane 100IU/ml Vial 2,330 Category 1 48 Insulin Neutral Dissolved 100 IU/ml Vial 2,300 Category 1 49 Insulin Premixed 100 IU/ml Vial 2,300 Category 1 50 Intrauterine devices, copper T 380 A Piece 1,100 Category 1 51 Iron and folic acid tablet/capsule Folic (100+1.5 mg) Tab 5,04,048 Category 1 52 Isosorbide Dinitrate 5 mg Sublingual Tabl Tab 3,04,048 Category 1 52 Isosorbide mononi		· ·	_		
422 Gliclazide 80 mg Scored Tablet Tab 11,20,000 Category 1 43 Haloperidol 5 mg Tablet (USP / BP / EP)b Tab 7,753 Category 1 44 Hydrochlorothiazide 25 mg Scored Tablet Tab 5,72,752 Category 1 45 Hyoscine Butylbromide 10 mg Tablet Tab 90,000 Category 1 46 Ibuprofen 400mg Tablet Tab 10,18,924 Category 1 47 Insulin Neutral Dissolved 100 IU/ml Vial 2,832 Category 1 48 Insulin Neutral Dissolved 100 IU/ml Vial 2,8483 Category 1 50 Intrauterine devices, copper T 380 A Piece 1,100 Category 1 51 Iron and folic acid ablet/capsule Folic (100+1.5 mg) Tab 5,04,04 Category 1 52 Isosorbide Dinitrate 5mg Sublingual Tabl Tab 38,010 Category 1 53 Isosorbide mononitrate 20mg Scored tab Tab 2,26,522 Category 1 54 Latex male Condom with Spermicide, 53mm Piece 1,52,000 Category 1 55 <td></td> <td></td> <td>_</td> <td></td> <td></td>			_		
43 Haloperidol 5 mg Tablet (USP / BP / EP)b Tab 7,753 Category 1 44 Hydrochlorothiazide 25 mg Scored Tablet Tab 5,72,752 Category 1 45 Hyoscine Butylbromide 10 mg Tablet Tab 90,000 Category 1 46 Ibuprofen 400mg Tablet Tab 10,18,924 Category 1 47 Insulin Isophane 100IU/ml Vial 2,832 Category 1 48 Insulin Neutral Dissolved 100 IU/ml Vial 2,832 Category 1 50 Intrauterine devices, copper T 380 A Piece 1,100 Category 1 51 Iron and folic acid tablet/capsule Folic (100+1.5 mg) Tab 5,04,048 Category 1 52 Isosorbide Dinitrate 5 mg Sublingual Tabl Tab 38,010 Category 1 52 Isosorbide mononitrate 20mg Scored tab Tab 38,040 Category 1 54 Latex male Condom with Spermicide, 53mm Piece 1,52,000 Category 1 55 Levothyroxine 100 mcg Tablet Tab 2,48,423 Category 1 56		3			
44 Hydrochlorothiazide 25 mg Scored Tablet Tab 5,72,752 Category 1 45 Hyoscine Butlylbromide 10 mg Tablet Tab 90,000 Category 1 46 Ibuprofen 400mg Tablet Tab 10,18,924 Category 1 47 Insulin Isophane 100IU/ml Vial 2,832 Category 1 48 Insulin Neutral Dissolved 100 IU/ml Vial 2,300 Category 1 49 Insulin Premixed 100 IU/ml Vial 2,300 Category 1 50 Intrauterine devices, copper T 380 A Piece 1,100 Category 1 51 Iron and folic acid tablet/capsule Folic (100+1.5 mg) Tab 5,04,048 Category 1 52 Isosorbide Dinitrate Smg Sublingual Tabl Tab 38,010 Category 1 53 Isosorbide mononitrate 20mg Scored tab Tab 2,26,522 Category 1 54 Latex male Condom with Spermicide, 53mm Piece 1,52,000 Category 1 55 Levothyroxine 100 mcg Tablet Tab 2,48,423 Category 1 56 Loratadine			_		
Hyoscine Butylbromide 10 mg Tablet		,			
10,18,924 Category 1			_	1	
Insulin Isophane 100IU/ml					
Insulin Neutral Dissolved 100 IU/ml					
Insulin Premixed 100 IU/ml				1	
Solidar					
51 Iron and folic acid tablet/capsule Folic (100+1.5 mg) Tab 5,04,048 Category 1 52 Isosorbide Dinitrate 5mg Sublingual Tabl Tab 38,010 Category 1 53 Isosorbide mononitrate 20mg Scored tab Tab 2,6,522 Category 1 54 Latex male Condom with Spermicide, 53mm Piece 1,52,000 Category 1 55 Levothyroxine 100 mcg Tablet Tab 2,48,423 Category 1 56 Loratadine 10mg Tablet Tab 8,96,857 Category 1 57 Losartan Potassium 50 mg Tablet Tab 7,00,000 Category 1 58 Mebendazole 100mg chewable tabs (USP / B Tab 54,601 Category 1 59 Metformin Hydrochloride 500 mg Coated Tab Tab 39,64,000 Category 1 60 Methyldopa 250 mg Scored Tablet Tab 73,599 Category 1 61 Metcolopramide 10 mg tablet (USP / BP / Tab 12,300 Category 1 62 Metronidazole 200mg/5ml powder/ o. s Bottle 4,382 Category 1 63					
S2 Isosorbide Dinitrate 5mg Sublingual Tabl Tab 38,010 Category 1					
S3 Isosorbide mononitrate 20mg Scored tab Tab 2,26,522 Category 1					
54 Latex male Condom with Spermicide, 53mm Piece 1,52,000 Category 1 55 Levothyroxine 100 mcg Tablet Tab 2,48,423 Category 1 56 Loratadine 10mg Tablet Tab 8,96,857 Category 1 57 Losartan Potassium 50 mg Tablet Tab 7,00,000 Category 1 58 Mebendazole 100mg chewable tabs (USP / B Tab 54,601 Category 1 59 Metformin Hydrochloride 500 mg Coated Tab Tab 39,64,000 Category 1 60 Methyldopa 250 mg Scored Tablet Tab 73,599 Category 1 61 Metoclopramide 10 mg tablet (USP / BP / Tab 12,300 Category 1 62 Metronidazole 200mg/5ml powder/ o. s Bottle 4,382 Category 1 63 Metronidazole 250 mg tablet pack of (100) Tab 4,16,274 Category 1 64 Miconazole nitrate, 2% w/w, Cream Tube 45,000 Category 1 65 Neomycin sulphate & bacitracin oint (USP)1 % 20gm Tube 22,600 Category 1 66					
55 Levothyroxine 100 mcg Tablet Tab 2,48,423 Category 1 56 Loratadine 10mg Tablet Tab 8,96,857 Category 1 57 Losartan Potassium 50 mg Tablet Tab 7,00,000 Category 1 58 Mebendazole 100mg chewable tabs (USP / B Tab 54,601 Category 1 59 Metformin Hydrochloride 500 mg Coated Tab Tab 39,64,000 Category 1 60 Methyldopa 250 mg Scored Tablet Tab 73,599 Category 1 61 Metoclopramide 10 mg tablet (USP / BP / Tab 12,300 Category 1 62 Metronidazole 200mg/5ml powder/ o. s Bottle 4,382 Category 1 63 Metronidazole 250 mg tablet pack of (100) Tab 4,16,274 Category 1 64 Miconazole nitrate, 2% w/w, Cream Tube 45,000 Category 1 65 Neomycin sulphate & bacitracin oint (USP)1 % 20gm Tube 22,600 Category 1 66 Nystatin, 100 IU/ml, Oral Suspension Bottle 7,504 Category 1 67 <td< td=""><td></td><td><u> </u></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></td<>		<u> </u>			
56 Loratadine 10mg Tablet Tab 8,96,857 Category 1 57 Losartan Potassium 50 mg Tablet Tab 7,00,000 Category 1 58 Mebendazole 100mg chewable tabs (USP / B Tab 54,601 Category 1 59 Metformin Hydrochloride 500 mg Coated Tab Tab 39,64,000 Category 1 60 Methyldopa 250 mg Scored Tablet Tab 73,599 Category 1 61 Metoclopramide 10 mg tablet (USP / BP / Tab 12,300 Category 1 62 Metronidazole 200mg/5ml powder/ o. s Bottle 4,382 Category 1 63 Metronidazole 250 mg tablet pack of (100) Tab 4,16,274 Category 1 64 Miconazole nitrate, 2% w/w, Cream Tube 45,000 Category 1 65 Neomycin sulphate & bacitracin oint (USP)1 % 20gm Tube 22,600 Category 1 66 Nystatin, 100 IU/ml, Oral Suspension Bottle 7,504 Category 1 67 Oral rehydration salts for 1 litre Sachet 6,311 Category 1 68			_	<u> </u>	
57 Losartan Potassium 50 mg Tablet Tab 7,00,000 Category 1 58 Mebendazole 100mg chewable tabs (USP / B Tab 54,601 Category 1 59 Metformin Hydrochloride 500 mg Coated Tab Tab 39,64,000 Category 1 60 Methyldopa 250 mg Scored Tablet Tab 73,599 Category 1 61 Metocolopramide 10 mg tablet (USP / BP / Tab 12,300 Category 1 62 Metronidazole 200mg/5ml powder/ o. s Bottle 4,382 Category 1 63 Metronidazole 250 mg tablet pack of (100) Tab 4,16,274 Category 1 64 Miconazole nitrate, 2% w/w, Cream Tube 45,000 Category 1 65 Neomycin sulphate & bacitracin oint (USP)1 % 20gm Tube 22,600 Category 1 66 Nystatin, 100 IU/ml, Oral Suspension Bottle 7,504 Category 1 67 Oral rehydration salts for 1 litre Sachet 6,311 Category 1 68 Paediatric co-trimoxazole oral suspension 240mg/5ml 100 Bottle Bottle 51,378 Category 1		,			
58 Mebendazole 100mg chewable tabs (USP / B) Tab 54,601 Category 1 59 Metformin Hydrochloride 500 mg Coated Tab Tab 39,64,000 Category 1 60 Methyldopa 250 mg Scored Tablet Tab 73,599 Category 1 61 Metoclopramide 10 mg tablet (USP / BP / Tab 12,300 Category 1 62 Metronidazole 200mg/5ml powder/ o. s Bottle 4,382 Category 1 63 Metronidazole 250 mg tablet pack of (100) Tab 4,16,274 Category 1 64 Miconazole nitrate, 2% w/w, Cream Tube 45,000 Category 1 65 Neomycin sulphate & bacitracin oint (USP)1 % 20gm Tube 22,600 Category 1 66 Nystatin, 100 IU/ml, Oral Suspension Bottle 7,504 Category 1 67 Oral rehydration salts for 1 litre Sachet 6,311 Category 1 68 Paediatric co-trimoxazole oral suspension 240mg/5ml 100 Bottle Bottle 500 Category 1 69 Paracetamol 120mg/5ml or.susp/BTL-100ml. Bottle 51,378 Category 1<			_		
59 Metformin Hydrochloride 500 mg Coated Tab Tab 39,64,000 Category 1 60 Methyldopa 250 mg Scored Tablet Tab 73,599 Category 1 61 Metoclopramide 10 mg tablet (USP / BP / Tab 12,300 Category 1 62 Metronidazole 200mg/5ml powder/ o. s Bottle 4,382 Category 1 63 Metronidazole 250 mg tablet pack of (100) Tab 4,16,274 Category 1 64 Miconazole nitrate, 2% w/w, Cream Tube 45,000 Category 1 65 Neomycin sulphate & bacitracin oint (USP)1 % 20gm Tube 22,600 Category 1 66 Nystatin, 100 IU/ml, Oral Suspension Bottle 7,504 Category 1 67 Oral rehydration salts for 1 litre Sachet 6,311 Category 1 68 Paediatric co-trimoxazole oral suspension 240mg/5ml 100 Bottle Bottle 500 Category 1 69 Paracetamol 120mg/5ml or.susp/BTL-100ml. Bottle 51,378 Category 1 70 Paracetamol children rectal paracetamol 80 mg Supp 57,298 Catego					
60Methyldopa 250 mg Scored TabletTab73,599Category 161Metoclopramide 10 mg tablet (USP / BP /Tab12,300Category 162Metronidazole 200mg/5ml powder/ o. sBottle4,382Category 163Metronidazole 250 mg tablet pack of (100)Tab4,16,274Category 164Miconazole nitrate, 2% w/w, CreamTube45,000Category 165Neomycin sulphate & bacitracin oint (USP)1 % 20gmTube22,600Category 166Nystatin, 100 IU/ml, Oral SuspensionBottle7,504Category 167Oral rehydration salts for 1 litreSachet6,311Category 168Paediatric co-trimoxazole oral suspension 240mg/5ml 100 BottleBottle500Category 169Paracetamol 120mg/5ml or.susp/BTL-100ml.Bottle51,378Category 170Paracetamol 500mg TabletTab28,00,000Category 171Paracetamol children rectal paracetamol 80 mgSupp57,298Category 172Paracetamol, suppositories 250 mg (USP / BP)Supp85,634Category 173Parasiticidal (Anti-Lice) Topical CreamBottle3,800Category 174Phenytoin sodium 100 mg tablet (USP / BPTab34,000Category 175Povidone-lodine topical sol. 10%(USP)Bottle2,400Category 176Prednisolone 5mg tablet (USP / BP / EP)Tab1,96,027Category 178Risperidone 2 mg scored tab (USP / BP / EP) <td></td> <td>,</td> <td>_</td> <td>1</td> <td></td>		,	_	1	
61Metoclopramide 10 mg tablet (USP / BP /Tab12,300Category 162Metronidazole 200mg/5ml powder/ o. sBottle4,382Category 163Metronidazole 250 mg tablet pack of (100)Tab4,16,274Category 164Miconazole nitrate, 2% w/w, CreamTube45,000Category 165Neomycin sulphate & bacitracin oint (USP)1 % 20gmTube22,600Category 166Nystatin, 100 IU/ml, Oral SuspensionBottle7,504Category 167Oral rehydration salts for 1 litreSachet6,311Category 168Paediatric co-trimoxazole oral suspension 240mg/5ml 100 BottleBottle500Category 169Paracetamol 120mg/5ml or.susp/BTL-100ml.Bottle51,378Category 170Paracetamol 500mg TabletTab28,00,000Category 171Paracetamol children rectal paracetamol 80 mgSupp57,298Category 172Paracetamol, suppositories 250 mg (USP / BP)Supp85,634Category 173Parasiticidal (Anti-Lice) Topical CreamBottle3,800Category 174Phenytoin sodium 100 mg tablet (USP / BPTab34,000Category 175Povidone-Iodine topical sol. 10%(USP)Bottle2,400Category 176Prednisolone 5mg tablet (USP / BP / EP)Tab1,96,027Category 178Risperidone 2 mg scored tab (USP / BP /Tab41,000Category 1					
62Metronidazole 200mg/5ml powder/ o. sBottle4,382Category 163Metronidazole 250 mg tablet pack of (100)Tab4,16,274Category 164Miconazole nitrate, 2% w/w, CreamTube45,000Category 165Neomycin sulphate & bacitracin oint (USP)1 % 20gmTube22,600Category 166Nystatin, 100 IU/ml, Oral SuspensionBottle7,504Category 167Oral rehydration salts for 1 litreSachet6,311Category 168Paediatric co-trimoxazole oral suspension 240mg/5ml 100 BottleBottle500Category 169Paracetamol 120mg/5ml or.susp/BTL-100ml.Bottle51,378Category 170Paracetamol 500mg TabletTab28,00,000Category 171Paracetamol children rectal paracetamol 80 mgSupp57,298Category 172Paracetamol, suppositories 250 mg (USP / BP)Supp85,634Category 173Parasiticidal (Anti-Lice) Topical CreamBottle3,800Category 174Phenytoin sodium 100 mg tablet (USP / BPTab34,000Category 175Povidone-lodine topical sol. 10%(USP)Bottle2,400Category 176Prednisolone 0.12% w/v, Sterile eye dropBottle2,400Category 177Prednisolone 5 mg tablet (USP / BP / EP)Tab1,96,027Category 178Risperidone 2 mg scored tab (USP / BP /Tab41,000Category 1					
63Metronidazole 250 mg tablet pack of (100)Tab4,16,274Category 164Miconazole nitrate, 2% w/w, CreamTube45,000Category 165Neomycin sulphate & bacitracin oint (USP)1 % 20gmTube22,600Category 166Nystatin, 100 IU/ml, Oral SuspensionBottle7,504Category 167Oral rehydration salts for 1 litreSachet6,311Category 168Paediatric co-trimoxazole oral suspension 240mg/5ml 100 BottleBottle500Category 169Paracetamol 120mg/5ml or.susp/BTL-100ml.Bottle51,378Category 170Paracetamol 500mg TabletTab28,00,000Category 171Paracetamol children rectal paracetamol 80 mgSupp57,298Category 172Paracetamol, suppositories 250 mg (USP / BP)Supp85,634Category 173Parasiticidal (Anti-Lice) Topical CreamBottle3,800Category 174Phenytoin sodium 100 mg tablet (USP / BPTab34,000Category 175Povidone-Iodine topical sol. 10%(USP)Bottle2,400Category 176Prednisolone 0.12% w/v, Sterile eye dropBottle2,400Category 178Risperidone 2 mg scored tab (USP / BP / EP)Tab1,96,027Category 1				1	
64Miconazole nitrate, 2% w/w, CreamTube45,000Category 165Neomycin sulphate & bacitracin oint (USP)1 % 20gmTube22,600Category 166Nystatin, 100 IU/ml, Oral SuspensionBottle7,504Category 167Oral rehydration salts for 1 litreSachet6,311Category 168Paediatric co-trimoxazole oral suspension 240mg/5ml 100 BottleBottle500Category 169Paracetamol 120mg/5ml or.susp/BTL-100ml.Bottle51,378Category 170Paracetamol 500mg TabletTab28,00,000Category 171Paracetamol children rectal paracetamol 80 mgSupp57,298Category 172Paracetamol, suppositories 250 mg (USP / BP)Supp85,634Category 173Parasiticidal (Anti-Lice) Topical CreamBottle3,800Category 174Phenytoin sodium 100 mg tablet (USP / BPTab34,000Category 175Povidone-lodine topical sol. 10%(USP)Bottle225Category 176Prednisolone 0.12% w/v, Sterile eye dropBottle2,400Category 177Prednisolone 5mg tablet (USP / BP / EP)Tab1,96,027Category 178Risperidone 2 mg scored tab (USP / BP /Tab41,000Category 1					
65Neomycin sulphate & bacitracin oint (USP)1 % 20gmTube22,600Category 166Nystatin, 100 IU/ml, Oral SuspensionBottle7,504Category 167Oral rehydration salts for 1 litreSachet6,311Category 168Paediatric co-trimoxazole oral suspension 240mg/5ml 100 BottleBottle500Category 169Paracetamol 120mg/5ml or.susp/BTL-100ml.Bottle51,378Category 170Paracetamol 500mg TabletTab28,00,000Category 171Paracetamol children rectal paracetamol 80 mgSupp57,298Category 172Paracetamol, suppositories 250 mg (USP / BP)Supp85,634Category 173Parasiticidal (Anti-Lice) Topical CreamBottle3,800Category 174Phenytoin sodium 100 mg tablet (USP / BPTab34,000Category 175Povidone-Iodine topical sol. 10%(USP)Bottle225Category 176Prednisolone 0.12% w/v, Sterile eye dropBottle2,400Category 177Prednisolone 5mg tablet (USP / BP / EP)Tab1,96,027Category 178Risperidone 2 mg scored tab (USP / BP /Tab41,000Category 1					
66Nystatin, 100 IU/ml, Oral SuspensionBottle7,504Category 167Oral rehydration salts for 1 litreSachet6,311Category 168Paediatric co-trimoxazole oral suspension 240mg/5ml 100 BottleBottle500Category 169Paracetamol 120mg/5ml or.susp/BTL-100ml.Bottle51,378Category 170Paracetamol 500mg TabletTab28,00,000Category 171Paracetamol children rectal paracetamol 80 mgSupp57,298Category 172Paracetamol, suppositories 250 mg (USP / BP)Supp85,634Category 173Parasiticidal (Anti-Lice) Topical CreamBottle3,800Category 174Phenytoin sodium 100 mg tablet (USP / BPTab34,000Category 175Povidone-lodine topical sol. 10%(USP)Bottle225Category 176Prednisolone 0.12% w/v, Sterile eye dropBottle2,400Category 177Prednisolone 5mg tablet (USP / BP / EP)Tab1,96,027Category 178Risperidone 2 mg scored tab (USP / BP /Tab41,000Category 1					
67Oral rehydration salts for 1 litreSachet6,311Category 168Paediatric co-trimoxazole oral suspension 240mg/5ml 100 BottleBottle500Category 169Paracetamol 120mg/5ml or.susp/BTL-100ml.Bottle51,378Category 170Paracetamol 500mg TabletTab28,00,000Category 171Paracetamol children rectal paracetamol 80 mgSupp57,298Category 172Paracetamol, suppositories 250 mg (USP / BP)Supp85,634Category 173Parasiticidal (Anti-Lice) Topical CreamBottle3,800Category 174Phenytoin sodium 100 mg tablet (USP / BPTab34,000Category 175Povidone-lodine topical sol. 10%(USP)Bottle225Category 176Prednisolone 0.12% w/v, Sterile eye dropBottle2,400Category 177Prednisolone 5mg tablet (USP / BP / EP)Tab1,96,027Category 178Risperidone 2 mg scored tab (USP / BP /Tab41,000Category 1		, , , ,			
Paediatric co-trimoxazole oral suspension 240mg/5ml Bottle		·			
100 Bottle 100 Bottle 100 Bottle 100 Bottle 100 Paracetamol 120mg/5ml or.susp/BTL-100ml. 100 Paracetamol 120mg/5ml or.susp/BTL-100ml. 100 Bottle 100 Category 1 100 Bottle 100 Bottle 100 Category 1 100 Bottle 100 Category 1 100 Bottle 100 Bo	67		Sachet	0,311	Category 1
70 Paracetamol 500mg Tablet 71 Paracetamol children rectal paracetamol 80 mg 72 Paracetamol, suppositories 250 mg (USP / BP) 73 Parasiticidal (Anti-Lice) Topical Cream 74 Phenytoin sodium 100 mg tablet (USP / BP 75 Povidone-Iodine topical sol. 10%(USP) 76 Prednisolone 0.12% w/v, Sterile eye drop 77 Prednisolone 5mg tablet (USP / BP / EP) 78 Risperidone 2 mg scored tab (USP / BP / Tab 79 Paracetamol 500mg Tablet 70 Supp 80 Supp 85,634 Category 1 80 Supp 85,634 Category 1 7ab 7ab 7ab 7ab 7ab 7ab 7ab 7a	68		Bottle	500	Category 1
71 Paracetamol children rectal paracetamol 80 mg 72 Paracetamol, suppositories 250 mg (USP / BP) 73 Parasiticidal (Anti-Lice) Topical Cream 74 Phenytoin sodium 100 mg tablet (USP / BP 75 Povidone-Iodine topical sol. 10%(USP) 76 Prednisolone 0.12% w/v, Sterile eye drop 77 Prednisolone 5mg tablet (USP / BP / EP) 78 Risperidone 2 mg scored tab (USP / BP /	69	,	Bottle	51,378	Category 1
72 Paracetamol, suppositories 250 mg (USP / BP) 73 Parasiticidal (Anti-Lice) Topical Cream 74 Phenytoin sodium 100 mg tablet (USP / BP) 75 Povidone-Iodine topical sol. 10%(USP) 76 Prednisolone 0.12% w/v, Sterile eye drop 77 Prednisolone 5mg tablet (USP / BP / EP) 78 Risperidone 2 mg scored tab (USP / BP /	70	Paracetamol 500mg Tablet	Tab	28,00,000	Category 1
73Parasiticidal (Anti-Lice) Topical CreamBottle3,800Category 174Phenytoin sodium 100 mg tablet (USP / BPTab34,000Category 175Povidone-Iodine topical sol. 10%(USP)Bottle225Category 176Prednisolone 0.12% w/v, Sterile eye dropBottle2,400Category 177Prednisolone 5mg tablet (USP / BP / EP)Tab1,96,027Category 178Risperidone 2 mg scored tab (USP / BP /Tab41,000Category 1	71	Paracetamol children rectal paracetamol 80 mg	Supp	57,298	Category 1
74 Phenytoin sodium 100 mg tablet (USP / BP 75 Povidone-Iodine topical sol. 10%(USP) 76 Prednisolone 0.12% w/v, Sterile eye drop 77 Prednisolone 5mg tablet (USP / BP / EP) 78 Risperidone 2 mg scored tab (USP / BP /	72	Paracetamol, suppositories 250 mg (USP / BP)	Supp	85,634	Category 1
75Povidone-Iodine topical sol. 10%(USP)Bottle225Category 176Prednisolone 0.12% w/v, Sterile eye dropBottle2,400Category 177Prednisolone 5mg tablet (USP / BP / EP)Tab1,96,027Category 178Risperidone 2 mg scored tab (USP / BP /Tab41,000Category 1	73	Parasiticidal (Anti-Lice) Topical Cream	Bottle	3,800	Category 1
76 Prednisolone 0.12% w/v, Sterile eye drop Bottle 2,400 Category 1 77 Prednisolone 5mg tablet (USP / BP / EP) Tab 1,96,027 Category 1 78 Risperidone 2 mg scored tab (USP / BP / Tab 41,000 Category 1	74	Phenytoin sodium 100 mg tablet (USP / BP	Tab	34,000	Category 1
77 Prednisolone 5mg tablet (USP / BP / EP) 78 Risperidone 2 mg scored tab (USP / BP / Tab 1,96,027 Category 1 Tab 41,000 Category 1	75	Povidone-lodine topical sol. 10%(USP)	Bottle	225	Category 1
78 Risperidone 2 mg scored tab (USP / BP / Tab 41,000 Category 1	76	Prednisolone 0.12% w/v, Sterile eye drop	Bottle	2,400	Category 1
	77	Prednisolone 5mg tablet (USP / BP / EP)	Tab	1,96,027	Category 1
79 Salbutamol, 100 mcg/dose, Inhaler Can 11,600 Category 1	78	Risperidone 2 mg scored tab (USP / BP /	Tab	41,000	Category 1
	79	Salbutamol, 100 mcg/dose, Inhaler	Can	11,600	Category 1





80	Salbutamol respirator solution for use 5mg/ml, 15ml	Bottle	3,056	Category 1
81	Silver sulfadiazine 1% cream (USP / BP /	Tube	2,310	Category 1
82	Simvastatin 20 mg Scored Tablet	Tab	16,82,000	Category 1
83	Sodium chloride intravenous infusion(BP) 0.9% 100 ml	Bottle	1,434	Category 1
84	Sodium valproate 200 mg tablet (USP / BP	Tab	1,66,244	Category 1
85	Sodium valproate 200mg/ml Oral Solution	Bottle	897	Category 1
86	Tetracycline 1% Eye ointment	Tube	5,889	Category 1
87	Timolol eye drops 0.5% ww	Bottle	2,228	Category 1
88	Warfarin 5mg, scored tablets (USP / BP /	Tab	76,588	Category 1
89	Zinc Oxide 0.1 cream	Tube	11,000	Category 1
90	Zinc sulphate 20mg Dispersible Tablet	Tab	30000	Category 1
91	Premixed biphasic insulin analogues, flexpen, insulin aspart plus NPH 100 IU/ml	Piece	380	Category 1
92	Rapid acting insulin aspart analogue 100 IU/ml, flexpen	Piece	2000	Category 1
93	Long-acting insulin analogue , detemir insulin, flexpen 100 IU/ml	Piece	1400	Category 1
94	Non-Brest Feeders , combined Contraceptive Tablet (Ethinyl Estradiol (0.03mg) + Levonorgestrel (0.15mg) Tablets) 21's	CY/STRIPS	14,000	Category 1
	Hospital Sundries			
95	Adhesive tapes, zinc oxide (BP), 2X5YdsAdhesive tapes, zinc oxide (BP), 2X5Yds for dressings, plaster, metal spool. UoM Conversion: PAC = 8 SP, PK1 = 12 SP.	Piece	1,541	Category 2
96	Autoclave tape roll indicator 19mm X 50mAutoclave tape roll indicator 19mm X 50m.	Piece	75	Category 2
97	BCG Syringe+ 27 G* 3/8 (integral) intradBCG Syringe+ 27 G* 3/8 (integral) intradermal needle, 0.05 and 0.1 ml graduations, disposable, sterile, individually packed (blister packed). UoM Conversion: BX = 50 PC.	Piece	3,400	Category 2
98	Blades / knives, surgical, No. 11.Blades / knives, surgical, No. 11 Hardness: 50 HRC to 58 HRC. Material: Martensitic steel (quenched, magnetic steel). Martensitic steel: 0.40% carbon; 14% chromium. Disposable. Sterile. Initial sterilisation method: Ethylene oxide gas. UoM Conversion: PAC = 5 PC.	Piece	559	Category 2
99	Blades / knives, surgical, No. 12.Blades / knives, surgical, No. 12. UoM Conversion: PAC = 5 PC	Piece	434	Category 2
100	Cotton wool absorbent 500 G rollCotton wool absorbent 500 g roll, High absorbent surgical grade cotton wool, Not pre-cut, Roll presentation. Net weight: 500g. Material: 100% cotton surgical grade, purified, bleached, and carded. Water absorbent. Size selected: Cotton wool, roll of 500g. Single use. Non-sterile.	Roll	385	Category 2
101	Crepe Bandage (BP) 10 cm x 4.5 metersCrepe Bandage (BP) 10 cm x 4.5 meters individual fully enclosed paper wrapping. UoM Conversion: BAG = 10 PC	Piece	5,300	Category 2
102	Crepe Bandage (BP) 7 cm x 4.5 metersCrepe Bandage (BP) 7 cm x 4.5 meters individual fully enclosed paper wrapping. UoM Conversion: BAG = 10 PC	Piece	2,472	Category 2
103	Gauze bandage 2x4 Yds, 28x24 meshGauze bandage 2x4 Yds, 28x24 mesh. UoM Conversion: PAC = 2000 PC.	Piece	6,102	Category 2





104	Gauze bandage 3X4Yds. 28x24 Mesh open woGauze bandage 3X4Yds. 28x24 Mesh open wove bandage individual fully enclosed paper wrapping. UoM Conversion: BX = 12 RO.	Roll	8,586	Category 2
105	Gauze Pad non Sterile 8 ply10 cm X 10 cmGauze Pad non Sterile 8 ply10 cm X 10 cm, 13 thread. UoM Conversion: BX = 100 PC	Piece	92,661	Category 2
106	Gauze Pad Sterile, 10X10cm, Gauze Pad Sterile, 10X10cm, 8ply, 17 threads, individually packing, Box of 100 pcs.	Piece	69,689	Category 2
107	Gauze Paraffin + Chlorhexidine 0.5%Gauze Paraffin + Chlorhexidine 0.5%, 10x10cm, Non-detectable by X-ray. Components: Elastic-netting material with large mesh, impregnated with soft paraffin based material. Material: Netting material: absorbent gauze, 100% cotton. Paraffin substance: mixture of balsam of Peru (approximately 1g) and soft paraffin Q. Suff. (approximately 100g). Size selected: Compress, gauze, paraffin. Width: approximately 10cm. Length: approximately 10cm. Disposable. Sterile. Initial sterilisation method: Ethylene oxide gas or ionising radiation. UoM Conversion: PAC = 10 PC.	Piece	2,060	Category 2
108	Gloves, Nitrile, Non Sterile Free powder size 8 large, disposable, Nitrile, examination, for single use only. UoM Conversion: PAC = 100 PAA. Gloves, exam, Nitrile, Powder-free, large, ambidextrous shape: fits either hand. Material: Natural. Powder-free Size selected: Examination gloves, large. Total length: approximately 230mm. Palm width: approximately 110 + or - 10mm. Single-use Non sterile. CE marked - Conform to EN-455 UOM Conversion: BX = 100 PC	Piece	75,875	Category 2
109	Gloves, Nitrile, non-st, exam,,Powder-free, small size 7Gloves, exam, Nitrile, Powder-free, small. Examination glove, ambidextrous shape: fits either hand.Material: Natural .Powder-free.Size selected: Examination gloves, small. Total length: approximately 230mm.Palm width: approximately 80 + or - 10mm.Single-use.Non-sterile.CE marked - Conform to EN-455. UOM Conversion: BX = 100 PC	Piece	32,278	Category 2
110	Gloves, Nitrile, non- st, exam,,Powder-free medium size 7.5Gloves,exam,Nitrile ,Powder-free medium, ambidextrous shape: fits either hand,total length: approximately 230mm Palm width: approximately 95 + or - 10mm, Single-use, Non sterile. CE marked - Conform to EN-455. UOM Conversion: BX = 100 PC	Piece	1,02,578	Category 2
111	Gloves,surg,pwdfree,7,ster,s.u.,pairGloves,surg,pwdfree, 7,ster,s.u.,pair. Gloves, surgical, powder free, size 7, Single-use, Sterile,pair, anatomically shaped: 1 right-handed, 1 left-handed, latex, Total length: approximately 270mm, Width: approximately 89 + or - 5mm,Initial sterilisation method: Ethylene oxide gas or Gamma radiation.One (1) pair of gloves in an individual sterilised peel pack.	Pair	379	Category 2





	,			
112	Gloves,surg,pwdfree,7.5,ster,s.u.,pairGloves,surg,pwdfre e,7.5,ster,s.u.,pair. Gloves, surgical, poweder free, size 7.5, Single-use, Sterile,pair, anatomically shaped: 1 right-handed, 1, left-handed,latex, Total length: approximately 270mm, Width: approximately 95 + or - 5mm, Initial sterilisation method: Ethylene oxide gas or Gamma radiation. One (1) pair of gloves in an individual sterilised peel pack.	Pair	1,867	Category 2
113	Gloves, surg, pwdfree, 8, ster, s.u., pair Gloves, surg, pwdfree, 8, ster, s.u., pair. Gloves, surgical, powder free, Size 8, Single-use, Sterile, pair, , anatomically shaped: 1 right-handed, 1 left-handed, latex, Total length: approximately 270mm, Width: approximately 102 + or - 5mm, Initial sterilisation method: Ethylene oxide gas or Gamma radiation. One (1) pair of gloves in an individual sterilised peel pack.	Pair	1,370	Category 2
114	Insulin Syringes 30G X 5/16 with needleInsulin Syringes 30G X 5/16 Inch with needle, Disposable, not Auto-Disable. UoM Conversion: BX = 100 PC.	Piece	9,77,000	Category 2
115	Needles hypodermic Size 22G X 1 1/4"Needles hypodermic Size 22G X 1 1/4" (0.70 X 30 mm), disposable, individually packed (blister). UoM Conversion: BX = 100 PC.	Piece	69,603	Category 2
116	Safety + incineration boxes 20 literSafety + incineration boxes 20 liter.	Piece	180	Category 2
117	Safety boxes&incineration containers, 5 literSafety boxes&incineration containers, 5lt for the disposal of used syringes dimension 16.3x13x29.5cm capacity (No. of used syringes/needles) 100 puncture resistant robust export quality double wall outer carton without fuel source boxes in each outer carton 25 UNICEF cat. 07.822.08	Вох	124	Category 2
118	Sanitary towels (BPC). Sanitary towels (BPC).	Piece	1,024	Category 2
119	Scalp vein sets Infusion, Size 23Scalp vein sets Infusion, Size 23, sterile, Disposable. UoM Conversion: PAC = 10 SET.	SET	3	Category 2
120	Sodium hypochlorite solution strong(BP)Sodium hypochlorite solution strong(BP) available chlorine 8% ww air-tight light protected container solution 5lt	Bottle	77	Category 2
121	Sphygmomanometer, hand digital, mercury freeSphygmomanometer, hand digital wal cuff size adult 10.28-16.1 rechargeable battary / AC adaptor both included graphic backlit mercury free LCD display 2 modes: wall mount/cut strge	SET	4	Category 2
122	Stethoscop adjusted binaural,leaf springStethoscop adjusted binaural,leaf spring, chrome plated, 72cm length, Y shape PVC tube, soft ear-tips (PVC), chest piece 47mm diameter brass- chrome plated double headed switchable with bell and diaphragm, both the bell and the diaphragm are equipped with non-chill rims. Stethoscope comes with 2 spare ear tips and spare diaphragm.	Piece	3	Category 2
123	Suture silk black braid length 45cm- 2/0Suture silk black braid length 45cm- 2/0. UoM Conversion: PAC = 12 PC.	Piece	16	Category 2





124	Syringe no needle not Auto-Disable 2 mlSyringes no needle not Auto-Disable 2 ml, graduation 0.1ml luer fitting sterile individually packed (blister), hypodermic. UoM Conversion: BX = 100 PC.	Piece	73,641	Category 2
125	Syringe no needle not Auto-Disable 5mlSyringes no needle not Auto-Disable 5ml, graduation 0.1ml luer fitting sterile individually packed (blister), hypodermic. UoM Conversion: BX = 100 PC.	Piece	4,217	Category 2
126	Syringe,A-D,0.5ml,w/ndl/23Gx1",w capSyringe,A-D,0.5ml,w/ndl/23Gx1",w cap. Syringe, auto-disable, 0.5 ml with needle (23Gx1" or 0.6x25mm) and protective cap. The syringe has an auto- disable technology feature that passively activates upon starting administration of the intended fixed vaccine dose to prevent subsequent re-use of the syringe and the needle. Blister packed conform to ISO7886-3:2005. Pre-set volume limit.Intended use: Subcutaneous (SC) / Intramuscular (IM) delivery of 0.5ml dose of vaccine other than BCG. Technical specifications: Capacity: 0.5ml,Graduation: Marking scale on the barrel, easy to read. Graduated scale: only two markings, the zero line and the nominal capacity line (i.e. the total graduated capacity line). These lines shall be of uniform thickness. They shall lie in planes at right angles to the axis of the barrel conform to ISO 7886-1:1993. Needle: Fixed needle with protective cap conform to ISO 7864:1993. Needle size: 23G x 1" (0.6x25mm). Material: Syringe: Medical grade plastic (Polypropylene (PP)/polystyren (PS)/polyethylene (PE). Needle: Stainless steel conform to ISO 9626-1:1991. Disposable. Sterile (ethylene oxide sterilization compiles to BS EN 550:1994 and ISO 11135-1:2007). Standards: Product and packaging conform to ISO 7886-3:2005, ISO 7886-1:1993, 7864:1993, ISO 9626-1:2001, BS EN 550:1994, ISO 11135-1:2007. UOM Conversion: BX = 100 PC	Piece	40,733	Category 2
127	Tongue Depressors wood 150mm x 18 mmTongue Depressors wood 150mm x 18 mm. UoM Conversion: BX = 100 PC	Piece	1,15,550	Category 2
128	Ultrasound gelUltrasound gel, non greasy, water soluble, hypoallergenic, non corrosive (BP), Bottle of 1 litr	Bottle	38	Category 2
129	Max min Digital thermometer -log tagMax min Digital thermometer -log tag	Piece	4	Category 2
130	Needle 23 G	Piece	3,841	Category 2
	Dental Items			
131	Calcium Hydroxide (Life)	SET	15	Category 2
132	thercal	SET	5	Category 2
133	Cavity Lining and Varnish	Piece	3	Category 2
134	Polishing prophylactic brush dental	Piece	450	Category 2
135	Burs diamond F.G. round (012)	Piece	70	Category 2
136	Burs diamond F.G. round (014)	Piece	120	Category 2
137	Burs diamond F.G. round (016)	Piece	120	Category 2
138	Burs diamond FG inverted cone C 016 (large)	Piece	100	Category 2
139	Burs diamond FG inverted cone C 014 (medium)	Piece	120	Category 2





140	Burs diamond F.G.F.Fissure (012)	Piece	50	Category 2
141	Burs diamond FG F.Fissure large 014	Piece	50	Category 2
142	Bur diamond FG long tapered fissure 012	Piece	50	Category 2
143	Surgical bur	Piece	20	Category 2
144	Dental mouth-examining mirror	Piece	200	Category 2
145	Suction tubes , PK=100	EA	10	Category 2
146	Temporary Dental Filling, Zinc Oxide	EA	10	Category 2
147	Amalgam capsule small restoration No.1	PC	1,500	Category 2
148	Amalgam capsule medium restoration No.2	PC	1,500	Category 2
149	Dental matrix celluloid strips	Strip	350	Category 2
150	Matrix band roll	Piece	18	Category 2
151	Glass Inomer Filling Material	SET	20	Category 2
152	Low Speed Round Bur	Piece	34	Category 2
153	Polishing prophylaxis paste	Gr	700	Category 2
154	Alvogyl paste	Gr	50	Category 2
155	Bonding resin agent	Bottle	50	Category 2
156	rubber burs	Piece	20	Category 2
157	Finishing stone bur for composite	Piece	30	Category 2
158	Itching gel	Tube	25	Category 2
159	Pit and Fissure Sealant.	EA	23	Category 2
160	Cement Zinc Oxide Eugenol	EA	25	Category 2
161	Lubricant spray	Bottle	2,500	Category 2
162	Composite tube A1+A2+A3	EA	10	Category 2
163	Needle, size 27Gx1.5 inch	Piece	1,600	Category 2
164	Needle, size 30Gx25 mm	Piece	3,200	Category 2
165	Haemostatic gel foam box of 100	EA	3	Category 2
166	Wooden wedges	Piece	600	Category 2
167	Crystals"quartz" , 200 gm	KG	1	Category 2
168	Sterilization nylon bags	EA	15	Category 2
169	Disinfectant, tricresol formalin (bottole of 15 mil)	Bottle	6	Category 2
170	Xylocaine spray	Bottle	17	Category 1
171	Lignocaine Dental Cartridge Injection	Piece	900	Category 1
172	Lignocaine and Adrenaline Dental	Piece	3,600	Category 1
173	Disposable plastic cups, 120ml	Piece	8,000	Category 2
174	celliloid strip for smoothing composite	box of 10 pcs	4	Category 2
175	Low speed hand piece with micro motor	PC	6	Category 2
176	POSTIRIOR COMPOSITE , syringe of 4 gram	syrige.	6	Category 2
177	matrix band IVORY No. 7 ,8,9(scorpion+normal	Piece	18	Category 2
178	matrix retainer Ivory	Piece	4	Category 2
179	probe double end and one end	Piece	30	Category 2
180	Burnisher Stainless Steel	Piece	21	Category 2
181	Curver Double end,	Piece	10	Category 2
182	Double ended spoon Excavator	Piece	15	Category 2
183	Amalgam Condenser	Piece	20	Category 2
184	Tweezers	рс	26	Category 2





185	Dental mirror handle	рс	20	Category 2
186	Spatula	рс	22	Category 2
187	Cotton wool for Dental procedures, rolls, dental (PAC = bandle of 50pc)	PAC	55	Category 2
188	Dental forceps lower Molar.	PC	10	Category 2
189	Dental forceps Upper Premolar and lower	PC	20	Category 2
190	Table napkin.	PC	9	Category 2
191	Manderal	PAC	5	Category 2
192	Gingival Retractor	PC	9	Category 2
193	Flowable Composite	PC	9	Category 2
194	Tip of scaler	PC	10	Category 2
195	key of turbine	PC	1	Category 2
196	DRNTAL SYRINGE	PC	2	Category 2
197	AMALGAM CARRIER	EA	2	Category 2
198	Plastic instrument for Composite	KK	4	Category 2
199	Chips syringe (Type: 3-Way Dental Syrin	PC	4	Category 2
200	Ferric Sulphate	BT	4	Category 2
201	Category 3: High Energy Biscuits*	PACKETS	100000	Category 3

- In BOQ, Bidders are requested to quote for per piece (per unit) rate only
- GST amount for per piece to be mentioned (percentage of GST cannot be entered).





ANNEXURE - 5

Packing Material Specification					
BABY CARTON	350Gsm foreign art card with 4 Colour printing, single side printing, Tuck in flap system, finishing with outer gloss lamination with dye punching and pasting				
DISPLAY CARTON	350Gsm ITC saffaire graphic 4 Colour printing, single side printing,Tuck in flap system with locked bottom,finishing with outer gloss lamination with dye punching and pasting				
MASTER CARTON (CORRUGATED BOX)	Narrow Flute 7 Ply Corrugated Card Board Box Total Gsm = >1147 inner & outer ply virgin kraft paper of which outer ply to be alkali resistant with bitumen. The box shall be single piece with double stapling using flat wire of MS or GI material as per ISI 10066, 1981. Gsm: - (outer Line bituminised) 160, Inner lining 120x3 flute= 150x3 (@35% extra for 3 ply corrugating). Direction of flute: Vertical, nature of flute: Narrow. Punch Resistance - Not less than 45deg. C 0Zs per tear inch. Bursting strength: 18 kg/cm2 (min.) (bursting factor not less than 20, Gum -Nature: Starch Based.).				
ALUMINIUM FOIL	Thickness- 0.021mm to 0.022 mm (21 to 22 micron), Gsm - 59 (54 to 56 aluminium + HSL 3 min.)				
PVC/PVDC	Food Grade Thermo formable transparent blister foil. Thickness= 0.35 mm max. Gsm= 320 to 330, Sealing= Proper sealing, PVC= Non Toxic - PVC food grade, Yield= 3.125 to 3.03 mt2/ kg				
LEAFLET	Maplitho Deluxe Paper Of 70 Gsm Min. Two Folds Printed In Single Colour (Black)				

Note: Bidders may adopt appropriate packing mode, however shall ensure that the packing must be suitable for cargo handling/export by air. There may also be a branding requirement in the tertiary packing.

Product literature must be printed in English

SPECIMEN LABEL FOR OUTER CARTON

Product Name: (like Paracetamol IP - 500mg)

Batch No. : Mfg. Date: Exp. Date: Total Quantity:

Net Weight of the Carton:

Manufactured By:





MANUFACTURER'S AUTHORIZATION FORM

No Dated	
То	
Dear Sir,	
Bid Ref. No	
We manufacturers of at possessing dated, valid upto M/s and subsequently negotiate and sign the contra	who are established and reputable having factories at Registered office Manufacturing Licence No (copy enclosed) do hereby authorize (Name and Address of Representative) to submit a bid act with you against the above mentioned tender.
No company or Firm or individual other than negotiate and conclude the contract in regard to	M/s are authorized to bid to this business against this specific tender.
We hereby extend our full guarantee and warra against this invitation for bid by the above firm.	anty as per the tender conditions for the goods offered for supply
	Your faithfully
	(Name
	For and on behalf of M/s
	(Name of Manufacturers)
Note: This letter of authority should be on the a person competent and having the power of a	letterhead of the manufacturing concern and should be signed by attorney to bind the manufacturer.

For and behalf of the firm (Firm Name & Address)





LIST OF QUOTED PRODUCT

SI No	SI. no as per Tender	Name of Items	UOM	Shelf Life of Item offered (in Months)	Packing mode (strip/vial/ bottle etc)	Manufactured by	Self Mfg./Ioan Licence /3 rd Party	All Category No.1 items- WHO GMP certified All Category No.02 items- ISO/BIS/CE certification	Page no of related document of Mfg. licence & quality certificate (for the item quoted)	USP/B P/IP Standa rds –
1										
2										
3										
4										
5										





Category details of organization

SL No.	Description	Yes/No
1.	*Whether the organization belongs to the MSE category	
2.	*If yes whether the organization belongs to MSE category	
3.	*Whether the MSE organization belongs to SC/ST entrepreneur.	
4.	*Whether the MSE organization belongs to woman entrepreneur.	
5	Whether the MSE organization is registered under MSE Type of Enterprise 'Trading'	

3.	*Whether the MSE organization belongs to SC/ST entrepreneur.
4.	*Whether the MSE organization belongs to woman entrepreneur.
5	Whether the MSE organization is registered under MSE Type of Enterprise 'Trading'
*Kindly duly fil	furnish the copies of documents supporting your above claim along with this Annexure ed.
*The U	dyog Aadhar no of the bidder
(Self-at	tested copy of Udyog Aadhar registration certificate should be submitted along with the al bid)
Date:	Signature of the Bidder:
Place:	
	Name with seal: Designation:





To,

Associate Vice President (SD)
HLL Lifecare Limited,
HLL Bhavan, Poojappura,
Thiruvananthapuram -695012 Kerala, India
Tel: 0471 2775500, 0471 2350959 (EXTN - 606 /531)
Website – www.lifecarehll.com

INDEMNITY CERTIFICATE

Dear Sir,

As a supplier to HLL, the indemnifier assumes liability for and irrevocably agrees to indemnify, defend and hold harmless Government of India and HLL Lifecare Limited, its Affiliates, shareholders, officers, directors, employees, agents, and their respective successors and assigns from and against any and all losses, damages, claims, actions, liabilities, proceedings, injury, cost or expenses (including counsel's fees of whatsoever kind of nature arising out of or in any way connected with the licenses granted or the manufacture of the products or out of any defect (whether obvious or hidden) in the products or arising from the indemnifier's failure to comply with applicable laws.

Dated this [insert: number] day of [insert: month], [insert: year].

Signature
Name
Full Address with contact person Name, Phone number and Email Designation and Common Seal





Performance Bank Guarantee Format

								(Name	of Purchaser)
REAS					(Name	of Supplie	er) (hereinaf	ter called	"the Supplier")
undertaken,	in	pursuanc	e of	Contrac	t No				dated
	2	0 to si	upply _				(Description	n of Good	s and Services)
inafter called	"the C	Contract").							
nk Guarantee	by a	recognize	d bank	k for the s	um spe	cified therei			
WHEREAS V	we ha	ve agreed	to give	e the Sup	olier a G	uarantee:			
a total of ndertake to paract and	ay yoo	u, upon yo ut cavil	our firs	t written c	_ (Amo lemand it, any	unt of the G declaring the sum	Guarantee in ne Supplier i or sums	Words a to be in d within	nd Figures) and efault under the the limit of
guarantee is v	vallu t				ay oi		20	•	
							Signatur	e and Sea	al of Guarantors
									· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
			_ 20						
ess:									
	undertaken, inafter called WHEREAS in Guarantee lier's perform WHEREAS WE a total of ndertake to pract and ove or to show guarantee is	undertaken, in2 inafter called "the C WHEREAS it has nk Guarantee by a lier's performance of WHEREAS we have REFORE WE herely a total of ndertake to pay you ract and without ove or to show ground guarantee is valid undertaken.	undertaken, in pursuand 20 to so inafter called "the Contract"). WHEREAS it has been stiputed by a recognized lier's performance obligations. WHEREAS we have agreed reference we have agreed a total of	undertaken, in pursuance of 20 to supply inafter called "the Contract"). WHEREAS it has been stipulated by a recognized bandlier's performance obligations in active whereas we have agreed to give a total of	undertaken, in pursuance of Contractional 20 to supply inafter called "the Contract"). WHEREAS it has been stipulated by you in the Guarantee by a recognized bank for the solier's performance obligations in accordance whereas we have agreed to give the Supplementational of the solier and without cavil or argumentate and without cavil or argumentate or act and without cavil or argumentate or act of the solie of the so	undertaken, in pursuance of Contract No	undertaken, in pursuance of Contract No	REAS	where the sum are contract with the Contract with the Supplier shall the Guarantee by a recognized bank for the sum specified therein as security for combiler's performance obligations in accordance with the Contract. Where we have agreed to give the Supplier a Guarantee: REFORE WE hereby affirm that we are Guarantors and responsible to you, on behalf a total of





CHECK LIST

SI No	PARTICULAR OF DOCUMENT	ATTACH ED / NOT ATTACHE D	PAGE NO	Remarks
1	Forwarding letter indicating the submission of Technical documents along with check list of document			
2.	EMD/ Tender Fee in the form of BG/DD (copy of the NEFT/RTGS details)			
3	Tender document duly signed and stamped in all pages along with corrigendum if Any)			
4	Duly attested copies of manufacturing license along with product list highlighting the quoted product			
5	All Category No.1 items must be manufactured from a valid WHO GMP certified facility. If the offered products are manufactured from more than one unit, all the units shall be WHO-GMP certified.			
6	All Category No.2 items must be manufactured from a valid ISO/BIS/CE certified facility. If the offered products are manufactured from more than one unit, all the units shall be ISO/BIS/CE certified.			
7	Valid Drug license for quoted Products in case for authorized agents			
8	Copy of Udyog Aadhaar, in case of MSE bidders			
9	Authenticated copy of the Memorandum of Association/Articles of Association / Partnership deed etc and certificates of incorporation/ registration of the organization with details of Name, Address, Tel. No., Fax No., E-mail Address of firm and the M. Director / Partner / Proprietor			
10	Documentary proof attested by Charted Accountant for establishing the average annual turnover of Original Manufacturers having a minimum average annual turnover of Rs.5 Crores (Rupees Five Crores only) during the last three years i.e. 2020-21, 2021-22 and 2022-2023 (Original/ provisional). In case of Authorized agents they must submit the documentary proof attested by Charted Accountant for minimum average turnover in the last three years i.e., 2020-21, 2021-22 and 2022-2023 (Original/ provisional) is Rs. 1 crore (Rupees One crore only). And documentary proof attested by Charted Accountant for establishing their Principal manufacturers meets the eligibility criteria for original manufacturer as specified above. In case of bid by authorized agents, manufacturers authorization form must be attached with the bid submitted			
11	Copy of Recent Non conviction certificate issued by State drug controller			
12	Power of Attorney in stamp paper (RS.200/-) duly notarized authorizing the signatory to sign the bids and transact business.			
13	Authorization letter from manufacturer (Self–attested Copy).			
14	Annexure 1 - Self Declaration			
15	Annexure 2 - Bid Form			
16	Annexure 3 - Under taking letter for replacement of complaint/defective goods			
17	Annexure 4 – Product List			
18	Annexure 5 – Packing Specifications			
19	Annexure 6 - Manufacture Authorization Form (if applicable)			
20	Annexure 7 - List of Quoted Product			
21	Annexure 8 - Category details of Organization			
22	Annexure 9 - Indemnity Certificate			
23	Annexure 11 - Check List			
24	Annexure 12 – Compliance To Rule 144 (XI) of GFR 2017 (Self Declaration)			
25	Annexure 13 – Technical Compliance Sheet			
26	Annexure 14 - Make In India Preference (Self Declaration)			
27	Annexure 15 – Pre Contract Integrity Pact			
28	Annexure 16- Fall Clause Declaration			
29	Copy of PAN Card & GSTN details			





SELF DECLARATION – COMPLIANCE TO RULE 144 (XI) OF GFR 2017

We,	
(Include name and address	of the bidder)
Hereby declare that we are e	eligible to bid for the tender:
(Include tender number and	d date)
2020 inclusive of the latest	ed by Government Order no F.No.6/18/2019-PPD dated 23-July amendments regarding insertion of rule 144(Xi) in the General issued by Ministry of Finance, Government of India.
Ť	er indenting to participate in this tender who is from a country which dia will be eligible to bid in this tender only if the bidder is registered per the GO.
Date: Place:	Signature of the Bidder:
	Name with seal:
	Designation:
	Address:





TECHNICAL SPECIFICATION COMPLIANCE SHEET

The detailed technical specification for the products required as per the tender is given in the ITB section of this tender document. The bidder has to submit the compliance to the Technical specification as per the below table.

SL NO	ITEM	TECHNICAL SPECIFICATION OF THE PRODUCT	100% Technically Complied (Yes / No)
1	(List all Category No.01 items)	All items must be manufactured from valid WHO GMP certified facility & should satisfy all other relevant requirements as per this tender	
2	(List all Category No.02 items)	All items must be manufactured from valid ISO/BIS/CE certified facility & should satisfy all other relevant requirements as per this tender	

Signature and Seal of	the Bidder	





SELF DECLARATION - MAKE IN INDIA PREFERENCE

	me to time and as a	ement Order No. P-45021 oplicable on the date of s	submission of te	•
supplier meeting	the requirement of n	ninimum Local content (5	00%) as defined	l in above orders
for	the	material	against	Tender
No			Deta	ils of location at
which local value	addition will be made	e is as follows:		
Financial Rule fo	be in breach of the r which for which a b (iii) of the General I	Code of Integrity under idder or its successors carring with an arministry with the control of t	Rule 175(1)(i)(h an be debarred	n) of the General for up two years

Seal and Signature of Authorized Signatory





PRE-CONTRACT INTEGRITY PACT

This Pre-Contract Integrity Pact (herein after called the Integrity Pact) is made on ------^t day of the month of ------,

Between

HLL Life Care Limited, a Government of India Enterprise with registered office at HLL Bhavan, Poojappura, Thiruvananthapuram 695 012, Kerala, India. (Hereinafter called "HLL", which expression shall mean and include, unless the context otherwise requires, his successors in office and assigns) of the First Party.

Preamble

[Both HLL and BIDDER referred above are jointly referred to as the Parties]

HLL intends to award, under laid down organizational procedures, Purchase orders / contract/s against Tender /Work Order. HLL desires full compliance with all relevant laws and regulations, and the principles of economic use of resources, and of fairness and transparency in its relations with its Bidder/s and Contractor/s.

NOW, THEREFORE,

To avoid all forms of corruption by following a system that is fair, transparent and free from any influence /prejudiced dealings prior to, during and subsequent to the currency of the contract to be entered into with a view to:-

- 1. Enable HLL to obtain the desired materials/ stores/equipment/ work/ project done at a competitive price in conformity with the defined specifications by avoiding the high cost and the distortionary impact of corruption on public procurement; and
- 2. Enable the BIDDER to abstain from bribing or indulging in any corrupt practice in order to secure the contract by providing assurance to them that their competitors will also abstain from bribing and other corrupt practices and HLL will commit to prevent corruption, in any form, by its officials by following transparent procedures.

The parties hereto hereby agree to enter into this Integrity Pact and agree as follows:

Clause.1. Commitments of HLL

- 1.1 HLL undertakes that HLL and /or its Associates (i.e. employees, agents, consultants, advisors, etc.) will not demand, take a promise for or accept, directly or through intermediaries, any bribe, consideration, gift, reward, favour or any material or immaterial benefit or any other advantage from the BIDDER, either for themselves or for any person, organization or third party related to the contract in exchange for an advantage in the bidding process, bid evaluation, contracting or implementation process related to the contract.
- 1.2 HLL will, during the tender process / pre-contract stage, treat all BIDDERs with equity and reason, and will provide to all BIDDERs the same information and will not provide any such information or additional information, which is confidential in any manner, to any particular BIDDER which could afford an advantage to that particular BIDDER in comparison to other BIDDERs in relation to tendering process or during the contract execution.
- 1.3 All the officials of HLL will report to Chief Vigilance Officer of HLL (CVO), any attempted or completed breaches of the above commitments as well as any substantial suspicion of such a breach.





- 1.4 HLL will exclude from the process all known prejudiced persons and persons who would be known to have a connection or nexus with the prospective bidder.
- 1.5 If the BIDDER reports to HLL with full and verifiable facts any misconduct on the part of HLL's Associates (i.e. employees, agents, consultants, advisors, etc.) and the same is prima facie found to be correct by HLL, necessary disciplinary proceedings, or any other action as deemed fit, including criminal proceedings may be initiated by HLL. Further, such an Associate may be debarred from further dealings related to the contract process. In such a case, while an enquiry is being conducted by HLL the proceedings under the contract would not be stalled.

Clause 2. Commitments of BIDDERs/ CONTRACTORs

- 2. The BIDDER commits itself to take all measures necessary to prevent corrupt practices, unfair means and illegal activities during any stage of its bid or during any pre-contract or post-contract stage in order to secure the contract or in furtherance to secure it and in particular commit itself to the following:-
- 2.1 The BIDDER will not offer, directly or indirectly (i.e. employees, agents, consultants, advisors, etc.) any bribe, gift, consideration, reward, favour, any material or immaterial benefit or other advantage, commission, fees, brokerage or inducement to any official of HLL, connected directly or indirectly with the bidding process, or to any person, organization or third party related to the contract in exchange for any advantage in the bidding, evaluation, contracting and implementation of the contract.
- 2.2 The BIDDER further undertakes that it has not given, offered or promised to give, directly or indirectly any bribe, gift, consideration, reward, favour, any material or immaterial benefit or other advantage, commission, fees, brokerage or inducement to any official of HLL or otherwise in procuring the contract or forbearing to do or having done any act in relation to obtaining or execution of the contract or any other contract with the Government for showing or forbearing to show favour or disfavor to any person in relation to the contract or any other contract with the Government.
- 2.3 The BIDDER will not engage in collusion, price fixing, cartelization, etc. with other counterparty(s).
- 2.4 The counterparty will not pass to any third party any confidential information entrusted to it, unless duly authorized by HLL.
- 2.5 The counterparty will promote and observe ethical practices within its Organization and its affiliates.
- 2.6 BIDDER shall disclose the name and address of agents and representatives and Indian BIDDERS shall disclose their foreign principals or associates.
- 2.7 The counterparty will not make any false or misleading allegations against HLL or its Associates.
- 2.8 BIDDERs shall disclose the payments to be made by them to agents / brokers or any other intermediary, in connection with this bid/contract.
- 2.9 The BIDDER further confirms and declares to HLL that the BIDDER is the original integrator / manufacture /authorized government sponsored export entity of the defense stores and has not engaged any individual or firm or company whether Indian or foreign to intercede, facilitate or in any way to recommend to HLL or any of its functionaries, whether officially or unofficially to award the contract to the BIDDER, nor has any amount been paid, promised or intended to be paid to any such individual, firm or company in respect of any such intercession, facilitation or recommendation.
- 2.10 The BIDDER while presenting the bid or during pre-contract negotiations or before signing the contract, shall disclose any payments he has made, is committed to or intends to make to officials of HLL or their family members, agents, brokers or any other intermediaries in connection with the contract and the details of services agreed upon for such payments.





- 2.11 The BIDDER will not accept any advantage in exchange for any corrupt practice, unfair means and illegal activities.
- 2.12 The BIDDER commits to refrain from giving any complaint directly or through any other manner without supporting it with full and verifiable facts.
- 2.13 If the BIDDER or any employee of the BIDDER or any person acting on behalf of the BIDDER, either directly or indirectly, is a relative of any of the officers of HLL, or alternatively, if any relative of an officer of HLL has financial interest /stake in the BIDDER's firm, the same shall be disclosed by the BIDDER at the time of filing of tender.
 - The term 'relative' for this purpose would be as defined in Section 6 of the Companies Act 1956.
- 2.14 The BIDDER shall not lend to or borrow any money from or enter into any monetary dealings or transactions, directly or indirectly, with any employee of HLL.
- 2.15 The BIDDER will not collude with other parties interested in the contract to impair the transparency, fairness and progress of the bidding process, bid evaluation, contracting and implementation of the contract, and will not enter into any undisclosed agreement or understanding with other Bidders, whether formal or informal. This applies in particular to prices, specifications, certifications, subsidiary contracts, submission or non-submission of bids or any other actions to restrict competitiveness or to introduce cartelization in the bidding process.
- 2.16 The BIDDER will not commit any offence under the relevant Indian Penal Code, 1860 or Prevention of Corruption Act, 1988; further the Bidder(s)/ Contractor(s) will not use improperly, for purposes of competition or personal gain, or pass on to others, any information or document provided by the HLL as part of the business relationship, regarding plans, technical proposals and business details, including information contained or transmitted electronically. The BIDDER also undertakes to exercise due and adequate care lest any such information is divulged.
- 2.17 The BIDDER will not instigate third persons to commit offences outlined above or be an accessory to such offences.
- 2.18 The Bidder(s)/Contractors(s) of foreign origin shall disclose the name and address of the Agents /representatives in India, if any. Similarly the Bidder(s) /Contractors(s) of Indian Nationality shall furnish the name and address of the foreign Principal(s), if any.

Clause.3. Previous contravention and Disqualification from tender process and exclusion from future contracts

- 3.1 The BIDDER declares that no previous contravention occurred in the last three years immediately before signing of this Integrity Pact, with any other company in any country in respect of any corrupt practices envisaged hereunder or with any Public Sector Enterprise in India or any Government Department in India that could justify BIDDER's exclusion from the tender process
- 3.2 The BIDDER agrees that if it makes incorrect statement on this subject, BIDDER can be disqualified from the tender process or the contract, if already awarded, can be terminated for such reason.
 - If BIDDER before award or during execution has committed a contravention through a violation of Clause 2, above or in any other form such as to put his reliability or credibility in question, HLL is entitled to disqualify the BIDDER from the tender process.

Clause .4. Equal treatment of all Bidders / Contractors /

Subcontractors

4.1 The Bidder(s) / Contractor(s) undertake(s) to demand from his Subcontractors a commitment in conformity with this Integrity Pact.





- 4.2 HLL will enter into agreements with identical conditions as this one with all Bidders and Contractors.
- 4.3 HLL will disqualify from the tender process all bidders who do not sign this Pact or violate its provisions.

Clause .5. Consequences of Violation / Breach

- 5.1 Any breach of the aforesaid provision by the BIDDER or any one employed by it or acting on its behalf (whether with or without the knowledge of the BIDDER) shall entitle HLL to take all or any one of the following action, wherever required:
 - i. To immediately call off the pre-contract negotiations without assigning any reason or giving any compensation to the BIDDER. However, the proceedings with the other
 - ii. If BIDDER commits violation of Integrity Pact Policy during bidding process, he shall be liable to compensate HLL by way of liquidated damages amounting to a sum equivalent to 5% to the value of the offer or the amount equivalent to Earnest Money Deposit /Bid Security, whichever is higher.
 - iii. In case of violation of the Integrity Pact after award of the contract, HLL will be entitled to terminate the contract. HLL shall also be entitled to recover from the contractor liquidated damages equivalent to 10% of the contract value or the amount equivalent to security deposit/ performance guarantee, whichever is higher.
- iv. To immediately cancel the contract, if already signed, without giving any compensation to the BIDDER.
- v. To recover all sums already paid by HLL, and in case of an Indian BIDDER with interest thereon at 2% higher than the prevailing Prime Lending Rate of State Bank of India, while in case of a BIDDER from a country other than India with interest thereon at 2% higher than the LIBOR. If any outstanding payment is due to the BIDDER from HLL in connection with any other contract for any other stores, such outstanding payment could also be utilized to recover the aforesaid amount.
- vi. To encash the advance bank guarantee and performance guarantee / warranty bond, if furnished by the BIDDER, in order to recover the payments already made by HLL, along with interest.
- vii. To cancel all or any other contract with the BIDDER. The BIDDER shall be liable to pay compensation for any loss or damage to HLL resulting from such cancellation/recession and HLL shall be entitled to deduct the amount so payable from the money(s) due to the BIDDER.
- viii. To debar the BIDDER from participating in future bidding processes of HLL for a minimum period of five (5) years, which may be further extended at the discretion of HLL or until Independent External Monitors is satisfied that the Counterparty will not commit any future violation.
- ix. To recover all sums paid in violation of this Pact by BIDDER(s) to any middleman or agent or broker with a view to securing the contract.
- x. In cases where irrevocable Letters of credit have been received in respect of any contract signed by HLL with the BIDDER, the same shall not be opened.
- xi. Forfeiture of performance guarantee in case of a decision by HLL to forfeit the same without assigning any reason for imposing sanction for violation of the pact.
- 5.2 HLL will be entitled to all or any of the actions mentioned in para 5.1(i) to (x) of this pact also on the commission by the BIDDER or any one employed by it or acting on its behalf (whether with or without the knowledge of the BIDDER), of an offence as defined in Chapter IX of the Indian Penal Code, 1860 or Prevention of Corruption Act, 1988 or any other statute enacted for prevention of corruption.
- 5.3 The decision of HLL to the effect that a breach of the provisions of this Pact has been committed by the BIDDER shall be final and conclusive on the BIDDER. However, the





BIDDER can approach the Independent External Monitor(s) appointed for the purposes of this Pact.

Clause.6. Fall Clause

The BIDDER undertakes that it has not supplied/is not supplying similar product/systems or subsystems OR providing similar services at a price / charge lower than that offered in the present bid in respect of any other Ministry/Department of the Government of India or PSU and if it is found any stage that similar product/systems or sub systems was supplied by the BIDDER to any to the Ministry/Department of the Government of India or a PSU at a lower price, then that very price, with due allowance for elapsed time will be applicable to the present case and the difference in the cost would be refunded by the BIDDER to HLL, if the contract has already been concluded.

Clause .7. Independent External Monitor(s)

- 7.1 HLL has appointed Independent External Monitor(s) (hereinafter referred to as Monitor(s)) for this Pact in consultation with the Central Vigilance Commission.
- 7.2 The responsibility of the Monitor(s) shall be to review independently and objectively, whether and to what extent the parties comply with the obligations under this Pact.
- 7.3 The Monitor(s) shall not be subject to instructions by the representatives of the parties and perform their functions neutrally and independently.
- 7.4 Both the parties accept that the Monitor(s) have the right to access all the documents relating to the project/ procurement, including minutes of meetings.
- 7.5 As soon as the Monitor(s) notices, or has reason to believe, a violation of this pact, he will so inform the CVO.
- 7.6 The BIDDER(S) accepts that the Monitor(s) have the right to access without restriction to all project documentation of HLL including that provided by the BIDDER. The BIDDER will also grant the Monitor(s), upon his request and demonstration of a valid interest, unrestricted and unconditional access to his project documentation. The same is applicable to subcontractors engaged by the BIDDER. The Monitor(s) shall be under contractual obligation to treat the information and documents of the BIDDER/ Subcontractor(s) with confidentiality.
- 7.7 HLL will provide to the Monitor(s) sufficient information about all meetings among the parties related to the Project provided such meeting could have an impact on the contractual relation between the parties. The parties will offer to the Monitor(s) option to participate in such meetings.
- 7.8 The Monitor(s) will submit a written report to the CVO of HLL within 8 to 10 weeks from the date of reference or intimation to him by HLL/BIDDER and, should consent arise, submit proposals for correcting problematic situations.

Clause.8. Criminal charges against violating Bidder(s)/

Contractor(s)/ Subcontractor(s)

If HLL obtains knowledge of conduct of a Bidder, Contractor or Subcontractor, or of an employee or a representative or an associate of a Bidder, Contractor or Subcontractor which constitutes corruption, or if HLL has substantive suspicion in this regard, HLL will inform the same to the Chief Vigilance Officer.

Clause.9. Facilitation of Investigation

In case of any allegation of violation of any provisions of this Pact or payment of commission, HLL or its agencies shall be entitled to examine all the documents, including the Books of Accounts of the BIDDER and the BIDDER shall provide necessary information and documents in English and shall extend all possible help for the purpose of such examination.

Clause.10. Law and Place of Jurisdiction

Both the Parties agree that this Pact is subject to Indian Law. The place of performance and hence this Pact shall be subject to Thiruvananthapuram Jurisdiction.





Clause.11. Other legal Actions

The actions stipulated in the Integrity Pact are without prejudice to any other legal action that may follow in accordance with the provisions of the extant law in force relating to any civil or criminal proceedings.

Clause.12. Validity and Duration of the Agreement

This Pact begins when both parties have legally signed it. It expires for the Contractor/Successful bidder 12 months after the last payment under the contract or the complete execution of the contract to the satisfaction of the both HLL and the BIDDER /Seller, including warranty period, whichever is later, and for all other Bidders/unsuccessful bidders 6 months after the contract has been awarded.

If any claim is made / lodged during this time, the same shall be binding and continue to be valid despite the lapse of this pact as specified above, unless it is discharged / determined by Chairman and Managing Director of HLL.

Clause. 13. Other provisions

- 13.1Changes and supplements as well as termination notices need to be made in writing. Both the Parties declare that no side agreements have been made to this Integrity Pact.
- 13.1If the Contractor is a partnership or a consortium, this agreement must be signed by all partners or consortium members.
- 13.1Should one or several provisions of this agreement turn out to be invalid, the remainder of this agreement remains valid. In this case, the parties will strive to come to an agreement to their original intentions

INWITNESS THEREOF the parties have signed and executed this pact at the place and date first above mentioned in the presents of following witnesses:

HLL BIDDER

Mr K.Beji George Chairman and Managing Director HLL Lifecare Limited, Thiruvananthapuram.	(Name & Designation)
Witness	Witness
1	1
2	2

^{*} Provisions of these clauses would be amended /deleted in line with the policy of HLL in regard to involvement of Indian agents of foreign suppliers.





FALL CLAUSE DECLARATION

The BIDDER undertakes that it has not supplied/is not supplying similar product/systems or subsystems OR providing similar services at a price/ charge lower than that offered in the present bid in respect of any other Ministry/Department of the Government of India or PSU and if it is found any stage that similar product/systems or sub systems was supplied by the BIDDER to any to the Ministry/Department of the Government of India or a PSU at a lower price, then that very price, with due allowance for elapsed time will be applicable to the present case and the difference in the cost would be refunded by the BIDDER to HLL, if the contract has already been concluded.

Seal and Signature of Authorized Signatory